

# **Community Service Guide**

State Representative Kelly Cassidy – 14<sup>th</sup>District
State Senator Mike Simmons – 7<sup>th</sup> District

# Table of Contents

ANIMALS	9
Felines & Canines	9
Howard Area Community Center	9
Red Door Animal Shelter	9
DISABILITIES	10
Adapt of Illinois	10
Anixter Center	10
Aspire Chicago	10
Devices 4 the Disabled	11
Friedman Place	11
Jewish Child & Family Service	11
LEEDA Services of Illinois, Inc	12
Mercy Housing	12
EDUCATION	13
Assata's Daughters	13
Black Lives Matter Chicago Chapter	13
Brave Space Alliance	13
Chicago Alliance Against Racist and Political Oppression	13
Let Us Breathe Collective	14
Black Youth Project	14
EMPLOYMENT	15
Arise Chicago	15
Center on Halsted	15
Heartland Alliance	15
Howard Area Community Center	16
JVS Chicago	16
Northside American Job Center	16
StreetWise	17
Youth Job Center	17
FAMILY	10

Albany Park Community Center	18
Catholic Charities	18
Family Matters	18
Heartland Alliance	19
Howard Area Community Center	19
Illinois Armed Forces Legal Aid Network (IL-AFLAN)	19
WIC Program	20
FOOD/FOOD PANTRIES	20
A Just Harvest	20
American Indian Center	21
Care For Real/Edgewater Food Pantry	21
Chicago Food Pantry	22
Cornerstone Community Outreach	22
Heartland Alliance	22
Howard Area Community Center	23
Lakeview Pantry	24
Ravenswood Community Service c/o All Saints Episcopal Church	24
The Vineyard Christian Church of Evanston	25
Vital Bridges	25
St. Ignatius Church	25
St. Thomas of Canterbury	26
HEALTH	26
Asian Human Services	26
Catholic Charities	27
Chicago Women's Health Center	27
Hamdard Healthcare	28
Heartland Alliance	28
Uptown Clinic	29
James West Clinic	29
Englewood Health Center	29
Heartland Health Centers	29
Howard Area Community Center	30
The Night Ministry	30

Oak Street Health	30
Swedish Covenant Hospital	30
HIV/AIDS	31
Center on Halsted	31
Chicago Women AIDS Project	31
Chicago Women's Health Center	32
Howard Area Community Center	32
Howard Brown Health	32
Hours:	33
Hours:	33
Call for hours	33
Hours:	33
Hours:	34
TPAN (Test Positive Awareness Network)	34
HOUSING/HOMELESS	34
Cornerstone Community Outreach	34
Equip for Equality	35
Good News Partners	35
Heartland Alliance	35
Housing Opportunities and Maintenance for the Elderly (H.O.M.E.)	36
Housing Opportunities for Women	36
Howard Area Community Center	37
Illinois Armed Forces Legal Aid Network (IL-AFLAN)	37
Inspiration Corporation	37
Lawyers' Committee for Better Housing	38
Lincoln Park Community Shelter	38
Mercy Housing	38
Metropolitan Tenants Organization	39
National Housing Services of Chicago (NHS Chicago)	39
The Night Ministry	
Northside Community Development Corporation/Northside Community Resources	
The Single Room Housing Assistance Corporation	
Thresholds Psychiatric Rehabilitation Center	

	Voice of the People in Uptown, Inc.	41
П	MMIGRANTS/REFUGEES	41
	Apna Ghar	41
	Asian Human Services	41
	Cambodian Association of Illinois	42
	Casa Central	42
	Centro Romero	42
	Chicago Religious Leadership Network on Latin America	43
	Chinese Mutual Aid Association (CMAA)	43
	Ethiopian Community Association of Chicago	43
	Haitian American Community Association	44
	Hamdard Healthcare	44
	Heartland Alliance – National Immigrant Justice Center	45
	Howard Area Community Center	45
	Indo-American Center	45
	Iraqi Mutual Aid Society	46
	Japanese American Citizens League, Chicago Chapter	46
	Japanese American Service Committee (JASC)	47
	Pan-African Association	47
	RefugeeOne	47
	Southeast Asia Center	48
	Tibetan Alliance of Chicago	48
	Vietnamese Association of Illinois	48
	World Relief Chicago	49
L	EGAL AID/ADVOCACY	49
	Access Living	49
	Alliance for Community Services	50
	Apna Ghar	50
	Between Friends	50
	Cabrini Green Legal Aid	50
	Cambiando Vidas	51
	CARPLS	51
	Catholic Charities	51

Chicago Religious Leadership Network on Latin America	52
Citizen Utility Board	52
HANA Center	53
Heartland Alliance – National Immigrant Justice Center	53
Illinois Armed Forces Legal Aid Network (IL-AFLAN)	53
Independent Voices	54
Indo-American Center	54
Iraqi Mutual Aid Society	54
Japanese American Citizens League, Chicago Chapter	55
RefugeeOne	55
Uptown People's Law Center	55
World Relief Chicago	56
MENTAL HEALTH/COUNSELING	56
Center on Halsted	56
Community Counseling Centers of Chicago (C4)	57
Heartland Alliance	57
Jewish Child & Family Services	57
Neumann Family Services	58
Swedish Covenant Hospital	58
Thresholds Psychiatric Rehabilitation Center	58
Trilogy	59
RECREATION	59
About Face Theatre	59
Center on Halsted	59
Chicago Parks District	60
Lifeline Theatre	60
The People's Music School	60
Raven Theatre	61
The Recyclery Collective	61
SENIORS	61
Cambodian Association of Illinois	61
Casa Central	62
Catholic Charities	62

Center on Halsted	62
CJE SeniorLife	64
Chicago Methodist Senior Services	64
HANA Center	64
Housing Opportunities and Maintenance for the Elderly (H.O.M.E.)	65
Japanese American Service Committee (JASC)	65
Mercy Housing	66
Northside Community Development Corporation/Northside Community Resources	66
Southeast Asia Center	66
Vietnamese Association of Illinois	67
White Crane Wellness Center	67
WOMEN/DOMESTIC VIOLENCE	67
Apna Ghar	67
Between Friends	68
Catholic Charities	68
Centro Romero	69
Chicago Women's Health Center	69
Heartland Alliance	69
Housing Opportunities for Women	70
Howard Area Community Center	70
RefugeeOne	70
WIC Program	71
YOUTH/TEENS	71
About Face Theatre	71
After School Matters	72
Albany Park Community Center	72
Alternatives	72
Aspire Chicago	73
Between Friends	73
Boys and Girls Clubs of Chicago	73
Cambodian Association of Illinois	74
Casa Central	74
Catholic Charities	74

Center on Halsted	75	
Centro Romero	75	
Christopher House	76	
Family Matters	76	
Heartland Alliance	76	
High Ridge YMCA	77	
Housing Opportunities for Women	77	
Howard Area Community Center	77	
Jewish Child & Family Services Response Center for Teens:	78	
Kids in Danger (KID)	78	
Lifeline Theatre	79	
The Night Ministry	79	
Raven Theatre	79	
RefugeeOne	80	
Southeast Asia Center	80	
Youth Job Center	80	
Organization Index (Alphabetical)	81	

#### **ANIMALS**

#### Felines & Canines

6379 N. Paulina St. Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-465-4132

Email: info@felinescanines.org

## www.felinescanines.org/

As a licensed 501(c)(3), no-kill animal shelter, Felines & Canines provides a safe and loving shelter to abandoned, injured, abused and neglected animals until their permanent adoptive home is found. They strengthen the human/animal relationship through counseling, education, and compassion.

# Howard Area Community Center

7648 N. Paulina St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773 262-6622

Fax: 773-262-6645

#### www.howardarea.org

The mission of the Howard Area Community Center is to assist low-income individuals and families in Rogers Park and adjacent communities to stabilize their lives and to develop the social skills necessary to become effective community members. HACC operates a Pet Pantry, which distributes cat and dog food, at no cost, on the last Friday of each month.

#### Red Door Animal Shelter

2410 W. Lunt Ave.

Chicago, IL 60645

Tel: 773-764-2242

## www.reddoorshelter.org

Red Door Animal Shelter is a no-kill shelter committed to helping animals in need. Its mission is to promote respect for all animals through education, rescue, sheltering and adoption.

## **DISABILITIES**

Adapt of Illinois

5836 N Sheridan Rd.

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 877-553-9440 ext: 4010

Email: cindyjanicak@adapt.us

#### www.adaptusa.com

Consumers residing in a unique nursing home setting are provided with intensive services to support them in their living environment. Services are individualized and incorporate evidence-based practices. Services include skills building, medication training and monitoring, case management, illness management and recovery, crisis services, individual and group therapy, in vivo skill acquisition and support in role recovery. Intensive services are provided with the goal of supporting consumers in identifying and developing social, vocational, educational, and leisure skills that will enhance their lives and allow them to be successful in their living environments.

#### **Anixter Center**

6610 N Clark St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-973-7900, ext. 232

Fax: 773-973-5268

Email: AskAnixter@anixter.org

#### www.anixter.org

The mission of Anixter Center is to provide an array of services and supports for people with disabilities and related challenges to live, learn, work and play in the community.

### Aspire Chicago

3235 W. Montrose Ave.

Chicago, IL 60618

Tel: 773-878-7868

Fax: (773) 878-7869

Email: info@aspirechicago.com

# https://www.aspirechicago.com/

Aspire is a leader in comprehensive services for children and adults with developmental disabilities and their families. Its innovative programs provide individualized supports that help each participant successfully achieve their goals. Aspire's mission is to support the successes of children and adults with developmental disabilities, strengthen their families and build embracing communities. Founded in 1960 and headquartered in Hillside, Illinois, Aspire is a private, not-for-profit 501(c)(3) agency.

#### Devices 4 the Disabled

1333 W Devon Ave, Suite 260

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-870-1553

#### www.supportd4d.org

Devices 4 the Disabled (D4D) provides pickup, refurbishing, and delivery of durable medical equipment to those in need.

#### Friedman Place

5527 N. Maplewood Ave.

Chicago, IL 60625

Tel: 773-989-9800

Fax: 773-989-4889

#### www.friedmanplace.org

Friedman Place is a non-profit Supportive Living Community for blind and visually impaired adults in Chicago. The building has been designed with the needs of the blind and visually impaired in mind. Each resident has a private studio or one-bedroom apartment, with a kitchenette and bathroom. A full range of services and activities is provided so that residents' days are healthy, dignified, and stimulating. Guide dogs are welcome.

Jewish Child & Family Service

6639 N. Kedzie St.

Chicago, IL 60645

Tel: 855-275-5237

Email: ask@jcfs.org

## www.jcfs.org

Jewish Child & Family Services (JCFS) provides a comprehensive network of services that promote well-being and self-sufficiency for individuals and families across the Chicago area.

# JCFS Virginia Frank Child Development Center (VFCDC)

VFCDC is a nationally recognized pioneer in family focused child development that offers preventative and therapeutic services for children from birth to six years, as well as counseling for parents and families.

#### JCFS Integrated Pediatric Interventions (IPI)

JCFS IPI programs offer comprehensive, individualized treatments from our multi-disciplinary team of speech language, occupational, developmental therapists. IPI social workers address each child's diagnosis and unique developmental needs.

# JCFS Services For People With Disabilities (SFPD)

SFPD exists to make our community inclusive and accessible for all, offering social opportunities, residential options, respite support groups, and educational programs to enhance understanding of issues that affect people with disabilities and their families.

## LEEDA Services of Illinois, Inc.

1607 W. Howard St, 4th floor

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-274-9760

Email: advocacy@autismspeaks.org

# www.autismspeaks.org/resource/leeda-services-illinois-inc

Case management provided for children only; child and family support program (respite services for children). On days when schools are closed, respite centers for children are operated. Residential Services/CILA for adults with developmental disabilities.

Mercy Housing

**Lakefront Office** 

120 S. LaSalle St, Suite 1850

Chicago, IL 60603

Tel: 312-447-4500

https://www.mercyhousing.org/

Mercy Housing's mission is to create stable, vibrant, and healthy communities by developing, financing, and operating affordable, program-enriched housing for families, seniors, and people with special needs who lack the economic resources to access quality, safe housing opportunities.

## **EDUCATION**

# Assata's Daughters

Email: ED@assatasdaugther.org https://www.assatasdaughters.org

Assata's Daughters ("AD") is a Black woman-led, young person-directed organization rooted in the Black Radical Tradition. AD organizes young Black people in Chicago by providing them with political education, leadership development, mentorship, and revolutionary services. Through our programs we aim to Deepen, Escalate, and Sustain the Movement for Black Liberation.

Black Lives Matter Chicago Chapter

**Email: Contact Us** 

# **Error!** Hyperlink reference not valid.

Black Lives Matter Chicago is an intersectional vehicle that values Black people and our right to self-determination. We fight for justice with families most impacted, while working to create just and equitable systems. We work to end state violence and criminalization of Black communities by deconstructing white supremacist, capitalist, patriarchy.

Brave Space Alliance 1515 E 52nd PL

Chicago, IL 60615

Tel: 872-333-5199

Email: info@bravespacealliance.org

#### www.bravespacealliance.org

Brave Space Alliance is the first Black-led, trans-led LGBTQ Center located on the South Side of Chicago, dedicated to creating and providing affirming, culturally competent, for-us by-us resources, programming, and services for LGBTQ individuals on the South and West sides of the city. We strive to empower, embolden, and educate each other through mutual aid, knowledge-sharing, and the creation of community-sourced resources as we build toward the liberation of all oppressed peoples.

Chicago Alliance Against Racist and Political Oppression

Tel: 312-939-2750

Email: contact@naarpr.org

#### www.caarpr.org

The Chicago Alliance Against Racist and Political Repression is driven by members mobilizing their communities for justice. There are dozens of ways to get involved, and everyone's skills are needed to move forward. Currently, the Alliance is working to build field teams in all 50 wards to fight for an elected Civilian Police Accountability Council. In addition to ongoing neighborhood outreach, CAARPR volunteers organize teach-ins and rallies, provide office support, contribute media and design, and meet with elected officials, among other actions.

Let Us Breathe Collective

Email: letusbreathe2015@gmail.com

## www.letusbreathecollective.com

The #LetUsBreathe Collective is an alliance of artists and activists organizing through a creative lens to imagine a world without prisons and police. We organize artists to love and transform themselves, their families, their communities, and they're cities through radical imagination and healing. The Collective produces cultural events and direct actions that disrupt oppressive systems, amplify marginalized voices, and serve people and communities most directly harmed by mass incarceration, police violence, and systemic injustice. We leverage access, power, and cultural capital to steward resources from the institutions that stole them to the people and communities who have been historically pillaged.

Black Youth Project 5733 South University Avenue

Chicago, IL 60637

Email: info@blackyouthproject.com.

#### www.blackyouthproject.com

The Black Youth Project will examine the attitudes, resources, and culture of the young, urban black millennial, exploring how these factors and others influence their decision-making, norms, and behavior in critical domains such as sex, health, and politics. Arguably more than any other subgroup of Americans, African American youth reflect the challenges of inclusion and empowerment in the post—civil rights period. At the core of this project will be an exploration of what young black Americans think about the political, cultural, and sexual choices and challenges confronting them and their peer group. We are especially interested in understanding what new factors help to shape or contribute to the social and political attitudes and behaviors of African American youth.

#### **EMPLOYMENT**

# Arise Chicago

1436 W. Randolph St, Suite 202

Chicago, IL 60607

Tel: 773-769-6000

Fax: 1-844-2704436

Email: info@arisechicago.org

#### www.arisechicago.org

Arise Chicago builds partnerships between faith communities and workers to fight workplace injustice through education, organizing and advocating for public policy changes.

#### Center on Halsted

3656 N Halsted St.

Chicago, IL 60613

Tel: 773-472-6469

Email: mail@centeronhalsted.org

#### www.centeronhalsted.org

Senior Services offers a variety of employment services to LGBTQ individuals age 55+ who are looking to enter or re-enter the workforce. The employment assistance includes individualized career counseling, career development workshops, technology assistance and internship placements.

#### Heartland Alliance

208 S. LaSalle St, Suite 1300

Chicago, IL 60604 (Main Office)

Tel: 312-660-1300

Fax: 312-660-1500

## www.heartlandalliance.org

Heartland Alliance, one of the world's leading anti-poverty organizations, works in communities in the

U.S. and abroad to serve those who are homeless, living in poverty, or seeking safety. It provides a comprehensive array of services in the areas of health, housing, jobs and justice – and leads state and national policy efforts, which target lasting change for individuals and society.

Heartland Alliance's National Center on Employment and Homelessness helps link those in need with employment opportunities, assists with switching jobs, advocates for employees' rights and assists with the application and interview process of finding a job.

## Howard Area Community Center

7648 N. Paulina St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-262-6622

Fax: 773-262-6645

# www.howardarea.org

The mission of the Howard Area Community Center is to assist low-income individuals and families in Rogers Park and adjacent communities to stabilize their lives and to develop the social skills necessary to become effective community members. HACC assists eligible community members with job searches, operates a computer-lab for self-directed job-seekers, and offers basic and intermediate-level digital literacy classes.

# JVS Chicago

216 W. Jackson Blvd, Suite 700

Chicago, IL 60606

Tel: 855-463-6587

Email: info@jvschicago.com

## https://www.jcfs.org/jvs

JVS Chicago assists individuals in their pursuit of meaningful work, including those with significant challenges to employment or career advancement, such as income, education and disability. Whether helping them find a new job, launch a business or hire qualified candidates for open positions, JVS Chicago offers job seekers, entrepreneurs and employers comprehensive, professional support and services throughout the Chicago area.

#### Northside American Job Center

**ResCare Workforce Services** 

Truman College

1145 W Wilson Ave, Suite 1933

Chicago, IL 60640

#### (773) 334-4747 (Main Office dial 1917)

## www.workforceboard.org

The Northside American Job Center assists unemployed and under-employed job seekers with job placement and career training for high-growth and high-demand fields, including transportation, distribution and logistics; manufacturing; business and administrative services; retail; hospitality; information technology. Services include:

Job listings and referrals, access to job banks, hiring events and job fairs, weekly professional workshops, job coaching, information about available education, training and certification programs (including short- term basic skills training and certification for career pathways across multiple industries), and access to Job Club, computers, internet, resume writing help, copiers and fax machines

#### StreetWise

4554 N. Broadway, Suite 350

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-334-6600

# http://streetwise.org/

Empowering the entrepreneurial spirit through the dignity of self-employment by providing Chicagoans facing homelessness with a combination of supportive social services, workforce development resources and immediate access to gainful employment.

StreetWise programs include: The Magazine Vendor Program, with new vendor orientations held every Tuesday and Thursday at 10:00 am, StreetWise Transitional Employment Program (S.T.E.P) that offers job training and placement services, and Supportive Services offered to program participants at the StreetWise Center. All services are offered on a drop-in basis, although appointments are accepted.

#### Youth Job Center

1114 Church St.

Evanston, IL 60201

Tel: 847-864-5627

## http://www.youthjobcenter.org/

Youth Job Center provides employment-related services for disadvantaged and at-risk youth in Chicago and Evanston. YJC provides in-school and out-of-school youth programs as well as job fairs twice a year.

#### **FAMILY**

# Albany Park Community Center

5101 N Kimball Ave

Chicago, IL 60625

Tel: 773-509-5657

Fax: 773-866-1617

# www.apccchgo.org

APCC educates and supports members of the community as they determine their own path of growth and development by providing diverse programs and services including early education and school-age programs, counseling services, business planning assistance, and adult-education programs.

#### Catholic Charities

St. Vincent Center

721 N. LaSalle St.

Chicago, IL 60610

Tel: 312-655-7700

Fax: 312-948-6974

#### www.catholiccharities.net

Catholic Charities fulfills the Church's role in the mission of charity to anyone in need by providing compassionate, competent and professional services that strengthen and support individuals, families and communities based on the value and dignity of human life.

Catholic Charities' Child, Youth and Family Services Program's mission is to empower children, youth and their families to develop stability and self-reliance by enhancing their education, health, safety and connections to their community. Our services cover: Child development centers, after school care, services to pregnant and parenting teens, child and family counseling, child welfare programs, case management for maternal & child health.

## Family Matters

7731 N. Marshfield Ave.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-465-6011

www.familymatterschicago.org

Family Matters partners with youth and families in and around Rogers Park to address and overcome structural racism and systemic oppression to build an equitable society. The organization works with parents, children, and volunteers to offer programs focused on literacy, leadership, college and career readiness, tutor-mentoring, social-emotional wellness, and teen advocacy. Programs meet during the afternoons and evenings through the school year and during the day in the summer.

#### Heartland Alliance

208 S. LaSalle St, Suite 1300

Chicago, IL 60604 (Main Office)

Tel: 312-660-1300

Fax: 312-660-1500

#### www.heartlandalliance.org

Heartland Alliance, one of the world's leading anti-poverty organizations, works in communities in the

U.S. and abroad to serve those who are homeless, living in poverty, or seeking safety. It provides a comprehensive array of services in the areas of health, housing, jobs and justice – and leads state and national policy efforts, which target lasting change for individuals and society.

The various programs at Heartland Alliance allow families to become self-sufficient through everything from placement and resettlement services to healthcare service for the whole family. Heartland Alliance can help families experiencing homelessness, families in need of employment opportunities, families who need legal assistance, and many more.

# Howard Area Community Center

7648 N. Paulina St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-262-6622

Fax: 773-262-6645

# www.howardarea.org

The mission of the Howard Area Community Center is to assist low income individuals and families in Rogers Park and adjacent communities to stabilize their lives and to develop the social skills necessary to become effective community members. HACC offers a variety of programs for families, including adult education, employment services, family literacy programs, and home visiting services. Early Head Start and Head Start programs are offered at the HACC Family Center (7510 N Ashland St).

Illinois Armed Forces Legal Aid Network (IL-AFLAN)

855-IL-AFLAN (855-452-3526)

# https://ilaflan.org/

IL-AFLAN provides civil legal services partnered with a network of 10 legal aid organizations and law school clinics across Illinois. They assist with family services, housing services, military pensions/benefits, consumer/utility needs, etc. You can call their hotline to connect with an attorney if you are a veteran, service member, national guard, reservist, spouse or dependent in need of civil legal aid. The statewide hotline provides legal information, advice, brief services (including the preparation and review of legal documents), and referrals, acting as the hub of their network.

## WIC Program

**Uptown NHC** 

845 W. Wilson Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 312-744-0073/1365; 312-742-3661

Fax: 312-742-1733

#### www.fns.usda.gov/wic

The goal of the WIC program is to safeguard the health of low-income women, infants, and children up to age 5 who are at nutritional risk by providing nutritious foods to supplement diets, information on healthy eating, and referrals to health care. WIC provides Federal grants to States for supplemental foods, health care referrals, and nutrition education for low-income pregnant, breastfeeding, and non-breastfeeding postpartum women, and to infants and children who are found to be at nutritional risk.

#### FOOD/FOOD PANTRIES

## A Just Harvest

7649 N. Paulina St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-262-2297

### www.ajustharvest.org

A Just Harvest's mission is to fight poverty and hunger in the Rogers Park and greater Chicago community by providing nutritious meals daily while cultivating community and economic development and organizing across racial, cultural and socioeconomic lines in order to create a more just society.

## **Community Meal Service:**

Every week (Monday through Sunday), a daily evening meal service is provided to those in need. During the week, dinner is served from 5:30-6:30 pm. On the weekends, dinner is served from 5-6 pm.

# **Children's Lunch/Snack Programs:**

A Just Harvest is here to make sure that every child that needs a hot lunch meal receives one. There is also a lunch program during the summer when school is not in session from June-August. Additionally, A Just Harvest provides hot lunches to children during long holiday and spring breaks. Contact the organization over the phone or online for more information on the lunch programs and to receive a schedule for lunches provided.

#### American Indian Center

1630 W. Wilson Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-275-5871

Email: info@careforreal.org

#### www.careforreal.org

The American Indian Center strives to be the primary cultural and community resource for the nearly 65,000 Native Americans living in the Chicago area. Through both short-term relief services and more long-term support services including education, the AIC works to foster health in the Native American community.

## **Programs:**

## **Food Pantry:**

Thursday: 9:30 am to noon, 1:00 pm to 2:30 pm

## **Clothes Closet:**

Tuesday: 10:00 am to 2:00 pm

Care For Real/Edgewater Food Pantry

5341 N Sheridan Rd.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-769-6182

Email: info@careforreal.org

www.careforreal.org

The Care For Real Program of the Edgewater Food Pantry serves as a food safety net for the Edgewater community. Care For Real's goal is to provide food, clothing and referral services to the Edgewater community. Clients can visit Care For Real once a month for staple food items (rice, beans, peanut butter, etc.). Clients can also visit up to four times a week for fresh produce and bread, which is generously donated by neighborhood groceries and bakeries.

# Chicago Food Pantry

6525 N. Clark St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-761-6689

## http://chicagofoodpantry.org/

The Chicago Food Pantry is a nonprofit that distributes food located in Rogers Park, the community it strives to serve. People from all neighborhoods are welcome to accept food.

#### **Food Pantry Hours:**

Saturdays- 9:00 am-10:00 am in the winter, 9:00 am-10:30 am in the summer

# Cornerstone Community Outreach

4629 N Clifton Ave

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-271-8163

#### www.ccolife.org

CCO operates two shelters for families, Sylvia Family Shelter and Hannah House Shelter, offering shelter for families of all descriptions, women with children, men with children, couples with children, and inter- generational families. Additionally, CCO operates shelters for individuals, Naomi House Shelter for single women and Epworth Shelter for single men. Other services offered include food bags, a free store, and a dinner guest program.

#### **Food Pantry Hours:**

Wednesdays: 9:30 to 11:30 am

#### Heartland Alliance

208 S. LaSalle St, Suite 1300

Chicago, IL 60604 (Main Office)

Tel: 312-660-1300

Fax: 312-660-1500

# www.heartlandalliance.org

Heartland Alliance, one of the world's leading anti-poverty organizations, works in communities in the

U.S. and abroad to serve those who are homeless, living in poverty, or seeking safety. It provides a comprehensive array of services in the areas of health, housing, jobs and justice – and leads state and national policy efforts, which target lasting change for individuals and society.

For low-income people living with HIV/AIDS throughout the Chicago metropolitan area, Heartland Alliance offers options for them to access nutritious food through the Vital Bridges program. There are three grocery centers in the Edgewater, Englewood and Garfield Park communities in the city. Eligible participants can shop weekly, selecting nutritious food equal to 10 meals per week from a menu of fresh and non-perishable options

# **Food Pantry Hours:**

#### **North Side Pantry**

Tuesdays: noon – 6:00 pm

Thursdays: noon – 3:00 pm; 5:00 pm – 7:00 pm Saturdays: 11:00 am to 2:00 pm

#### **West Side Pantry**

Tuesdays: 10:00 am - 1:00 pm; 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm

Fridays: 10:00 am - 1:00 pm; 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm

Saturdays: 10:00 am - 1:00 pm

## **South Side Pantry**

Thursdays: 11:00 am - 2:00 pm; 3:30 pm - 5:00 pm

# Howard Area Community Center

7648 N. Paulina St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-262-6622

Fax: 773-262-6645

# www.howardarea.org

Fridays: 11:00 am - 2:00 pm

Saturdays: 11:00 am - 2:00 pm

The mission of the Howard Area Community Center is to assist low-income individuals and families in Rogers Park and adjacent communities to stabilize their lives and to develop the social skills necessary to become effective community members. HACC operates a food pantry where community members can visit during the week for street-friendly prepared food and once a month for fresh groceries.

#### **Programs:**

## **Food Pantry:**

Monday- 9:00 am to 11:00 am

Thursday- 3:00 pm to 5:00 pm

Lakeview Pantry

3945 N. Sheridan Rd

Chicago, IL 60613

Tel: 773-525-1777

#### http://lakeviewpantry.org

Lakeview Pantry is a non-profit organization with the mission of eliminating hunger and poverty in the community by providing food to fill the basic needs of hungry people, increasing the independence of their clients through self-help initiatives and other innovative programs, and raising awareness of hunger and poverty and working toward solutions to eliminate them.

Ravenswood Community Service c/o All Saints Episcopal Church

4550 N. Hermitage Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-769-0282

Email: info@ravenswoodcommunityservices.org

http://www.ravenswoodcommunityservices.org/

Ravenswood Community Service provides foods and other supplies to those living in Ravenswood and in surrounding communities. Services offered by the Ravenswood Community Service include a food pantry located within the All Saints Episcopal Church, a Community Kitchen, a Mobile Pantry, and other Health and Social Services.

#### **Programs:**

#### **Food Pantry:**

Tuesdays: 5:30 pm - 7:30 pm

# **Community Kitchen:**

Tuesdays: 5:30 pm - 6:30 pm

## **Mobile Pantry:**

The Mobile Pantry occurs on the second Saturday of every month. It starts at 9:00 am and remains open while supplies last.

## The Vineyard Christian Church of Evanston

2495 Howard Street

Evanston, IL 60202

Tel: 847-328-4544

## https://www.chicagosfoodbank.org/locations/stignatiusparish\

The Vineyard Christian Church of Evanston is a church which serves the community in a variety of ways including a Clothes Closet, Resource Connections, a Food Pantry, a Jobs Program, Family Preservation, and Adult ESL tutoring.

# **Food Pantry Hours:**

Wednesday: 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm

Thursday: 3:00 pm to 5:00 pm

# Vital Bridges

4121 West Lake St.

Chicago, IL 60613

Tel: 773-525-1777

## https://www.chicagosfoodbank.org/locations/stignatiusparish\

Vital Bridges provides service to people living with HIV/AIDS. Services provided by Vital Bridges include Housing, healthcare, job search, justice, and food services.

# **Food Pantry Hours:**

Wednesday: 2:00 pm to 4:00 pm

Friday: 10:00 am to 12:00 p

#### St. Ignatius Church

6559 N. Glenwood Ave.

Chicago, IL 60613

Tel: 773-525-1777

https://www.chicagosfoodbank.org/locations/stignatiusparish\

This Pantry has a service area of Devon to Pratt and the Lakefront to Western.

#### **Food Pantry Hours:**

Wednesday: 2:00 pm to 4:00 pm

Friday: 10:00 am to 12:00 pm

# St. Thomas of Canterbury

4827 N. Kenmore Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-878-5507

# www.stcuptown.com

St. Thomas of Canterbury is a Catholic parish that offers community outreach programs including a soup kitchen, a food pantry, and a clothing room. This parish is dedicated to diversity, education, and social justice outreach in the Uptown neighborhood.

#### **Programs:**

## Soup Kitchen:

The Soup Kitchen is open every Tuesday and Friday throughout the year from 5:30-6:30 pm. Typically, 90 to 150 people are served every night.

## **Food Pantry:**

The Food Pantry is open from 9:30 am-12 pm on Tuesdays and on two Fridays each month (usually the second and fourth Friday of the month). Anyone with a home address within the 60640 zip code can be served. Additionally, households can be served once every thirty days and clients who do not live within the area can be served once on an emergency basis.

## **Clothing Room:**

The Clothing Room is open from 9:30 am-12 pm on most Thursdays. Clean, donated clothing is offered.

**HEALTH** 

Asian Human Services

4753 N. Broadway, Suite 700

Chicago, IL 60640-4995

Tel: 773-293-8430

Email: info@ahschicago.org

### www.ahschicago.org

Asian Human Services (AHS) exists to provide quality, compassionate, and culturally competent services in over 28 languages to low-income Asian-American and immigrant and refugee communities in metropolitan Chicago. AHS offers healthcare, education and employment services to children, adolescents, adults, families and senior citizens.

#### Catholic Charities

St. Vincent Center

721 N. LaSalle St.

Chicago, IL 60610

Tel: 312-655-7700

Fax: 312-948-6974

#### www.catholiccharities.net

Whether they are young or old, hungry or addicted, homeless or friendless, Catholic Charities walks with its clients, Catholic Charities fulfills the Church's role in the mission of charity to anyone in need by providing compassionate, competent and professional services that strengthen and support individuals, families and communities based on the value and dignity of human life.

Catholic Charities provides a wide variety of health care services from routine medical screenings and vision exams to mental health care and HIV testing. Call for more information about health centers, services offered, and hours of operation.

#### Chicago Women's Health Center

1025 W. Sunnyside Ave, Suite 201

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-935-6126

#### www.chicagowomenshealthcenter.org

Chicago Women's Health Center facilitates the empowerment of women and trans people by providing access to health care and health education in a respectful environment where people pay what they can afford. Services offered include gynecology, primary care, counseling, trans health care, alternative insemination, acupuncture, and massage and bodywork.

#### Hamdard Healthcare

1542 W. Devon Ave.

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-465-4600 (For appointments dial option 4)

Fax: 773-465-4666

Email: main@hamdardcenter.org

# www.hamdardcenter.org

Hamdard Center for Health and Human services is a not-for-profit health and social service agency whose mission is "to promote the physical and emotional health and psychological well-being of individuals and families by offering hope, help, and healing." Hamdard offers a variety of services, including primary care, behavioral health, domestic violence, elderly services, partner abuse intervention, case management, health insurance enrollment, education and community outreach.

## **Clinic Hours:**

Monday 9am - 5pm

Tuesday 8am - 5pm

Wednesday 8am - 8pm

Thursday 9am -5pm

Friday 8am - 5pm

Saturday 9am-5pm

# Heartland Alliance

208 S. LaSalle St, Suite 1300

Chicago, IL 60604 (Main Office)

Tel: 312-660-1300

Fax: 312-660-1500

## www.heartlandalliance.org

Heartland Alliance, one of the world's leading anti-poverty organizations, works in communities in the

U.S. and abroad to serve those who are homeless, living in poverty, or seeking safety. It provides comprehensive array of services in the areas of health, housing, jobs and justice – and leads state and national policy efforts, which target lasting change for individuals and society.

Heartland Alliance Health offers services in the areas of medical, dental, mental health, community housing, residential housing, outreach, and food and nutrition.

**Dental Services** 

**For Appointments:** 773-751-1713

**Health Clinics:** 

**Uptown Clinic** 

1015 W. Lawrence Ave.

For Appointments: 773-275-2586

Hours:

Monday 7:00 am - 5:00 pm

Tuesday 8:00 am - 8:00 pm

Wednesday 7:00 am - 5:00 pm

Thursday 8:00 am - 5:00 pm

Friday 7:00 am - 5:00 pm

Saturday 8:30 am - 12:30 pm

James West Clinic 22 N. Sangamon St.

**For Appointments:** 312-660-1775

Hours:

Monday – Friday 8:00 am – 5:00 pm

**Englewood Health Center** 

155 W. 75<sup>th</sup> St.

For Appointments: 773-751-7575

Hours:

Monday: 8:30 am - 3:00 pm

Heartland Health Centers

Tel: 312-415-3711

# www.heartlandhealthcenters.org

HHC is a community health center that provides primary care services to people of all ages. We accept all Medicaid managed care plans and some private plans. Patients that do not hev insurance may qualify for a discounted rate. HHC also provinces mental health care services, health and wellness programs, and Medically Assisted Treatment program for opioid use.

# Howard Area Community Center

7648 N. Paulina St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-262-6622

Fax: 773-262-6645

#### www.howardarea.org

The mission of the Howard Area Community Center is to assist low-income individuals and families in Rogers Park and adjacent communities to stabilize their lives and to develop the social skills necessary to become effective community members. HACC offers free HIV testing and health referrals, as well as a low-cost dental clinic.

NOTE: Hours vary for specific services and providers. Please call 773-388-1600 to confirm availability or make appointments.

The Night Ministry

4711 N. Ravenswood Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

773-784-9000

## http://www.thenightministry.org/

A Chicago-based organization that works to provide housing, health care, and human connection to members of our community struggling with poverty or homelessness. Health services offered include access to the Health Outreach Bus, which features a fully equipped nurse's office inside the bus and travels around the city to provide healthcare to those who need it in their own neighborhoods.

Oak Street Health

Tel: 844-871-5650

## www.oakstreethealth.com

Oak Street Health provides healthcare clinics for Medicare eligible beneficiaries. They provide primary care doctors and help navigate Medicare benefits. Oak Street Health also offers appointments that last 20 minutes or more, 24/7 call support, and even transportation to and from appointments.

Swedish Covenant Hospital

5145 N California Ave.

Chicago, IL 60625

773-878-8200

#### http://www.swedishcovenant.org/

The hospital is dedicated to serving the physical, spiritual and psychological needs of our culturally diverse communities. Committed to caring for patients as whole persons in their uniqueness through an atmosphere of excellence and human kindness.

# HIV/AIDS

Center on Halsted

3656 N Halsted St.

Chicago, IL 60613

Tel: 773-472-6469

HIV Test Scheduling: 773-661-0910

Email: mail@centeronhalsted.org

# www.centeronhalsted.org

Center on Halsted offers free rapid HIV testing Monday—Saturday from 9:00 a.m. - 8:00 pm and Sunday from 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 pm The test takes 21 minutes to process. A trained Health Educator will administer your test and provide you with current and accurate medical information and emotional support. The

Health Educator is also able to refer you to other social service and medical agencies. Appointments are strongly preferred. The Center is only able to see walk-in clients on a limited basis.

Chicago Women AIDS Project

1815 E. 71st St.

Chicago, IL 60649

Tel: 773-341-1606

Fax: 773-262-5578

Email: cwapns@ameritech.net

http://cwapchicago.org/

CWAP's mission is to empower transgender and cisgender women to take control of their own health and to live as fully and as productively as possible. CWAP provides prevention education, advocacy and support for women at risk or living with HIV. CWAP also offers free HIV/HCV testing by appointment.

Walk-ins are welcome on the last Friday of every month from 12:00 – 2:00 pm.

CWAP holds a women's support group on the first and third Mondays of every month at the Edgewater Presbyterian Church (1020 W Bryn Mawr Ave, Chicago, IL 60660). Call for meeting times and more information.

## Chicago Women's Health Center

1025 W. Sunnyside Ave, Suite 201

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-935-6126

## www.chicagowomenshealthcenter.org

Chicago Women's Health Center facilitates the empowerment of women and trans people by providing access to health care and health education in a respectful environment where people pay what they can afford. Services offered include gynecology, primary care, counseling, trans health care, alternative insemination, acupuncture, and massage and bodywork.

# Howard Area Community Center

7648 N. Paulina St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-262-6622

Fax: 773-262-6645

The mission of the Howard Area Community Center is to assist low-income individuals and families in Rogers Park and adjacent communities to stabilize their lives and to develop the social skills necessary to become effective community members. HACC provides free HIV testing and health referrals, as well as free condoms.

#### Howard Brown Health

4025 N. Sheridan Rd.

Chicago, IL 60613

Tel: 773-388-1600

#### www.howardbrown.org

Howard Brown Health exists to eliminate the disparities in healthcare experienced by lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender people through research, education and the provision of services that promote health and wellness. Howard Brown offers specialized primary care health services to all families and individuals, HIV/AIDS services, and referrals for mental health services.

#### Howard Brown Health Centers:

## **Howard Brown Health Clark**

6500 N. Clark St. Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-388-1600

#### Hours:

Monday: 9:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Tuesday: 10:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Wednesday: 9:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Thursday: 9:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Friday: 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Saturday: 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

## **Howard Brown Health Sheridan**

4025 N. Sheridan Rd. Chicago, IL 60613

Tel: 773-388-1600

#### Hours:

Monday - Thursday: 9:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. Friday: 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Saturday: 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

# **Brown Elephant – Andersonville**

5404 N. Clark St. Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-388-1600

Call for hours.

# **Howard Brown Health Halsted**

3245 N. Halsted St. Chicago, IL 60657

Tel: 773-388-1600

# Hours:

Monday: 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Tuesday: 10:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Wednesday: 9:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Thursday: 9:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Friday: 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

1st and 3rd Saturdays: 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

#### **Howard Brown Health at TPAN**

5537 N. Broadway

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-388-1600

#### Hours:

Monday: 9:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Tuesday: 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.

Wednesday: 9:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Thursday: 9:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Friday: 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

NOTE: Hours vary for specific services and providers. Please call 773-388-1600 to confirm availability or make appointments.

TPAN (Test Positive Awareness Network)

5537 N. Broadway

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-989-9400

#### www.tpan.com

TPAN's mission is to save lives and empower those affected by HIV/AIDS and related illnesses. TPAN offers free and confidential rapid HIV and hepatitis C (HCV) testing on a walk-in basis at their office and outreach in the community via a mobile testing unit. Testing hours at the office are Monday-Thursday: 12:00 pm - 8:00 pm, and Saturday: 10:00 am - 2:00 pm. The calendar for the mobile testing unit can be found on TPAN's website. TPAN also offers support and care to those living with HIV, as well as education and prevention services.

# HOUSING/HOMELESS

Cornerstone Community Outreach

4628 N. Clifton Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-271-8163 Fax: 773.303-0116

Email: info@ccolife.org

Cornerstone Community Outreach (CCO) is an Illinois not-for-profit organization whose mission is to raise the quality of life for low-income residents in the Uptown area of Chicago. CCO maintains several shelters and offers services for homeless individuals, families and senior citizens.

# **Equip for Equality**

20 N Michigan Ave. Suite 300

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 312-341-0022 Fax: 312-541-7544

# https://www.equipforequality.org/

Equip for Equality supports the rights of people to make their own decisions and seeks to remove barriers that prevent them from being productive, independent and successful in all aspects of their lives: school, college, employment, recreation, sports, independent living and civic involvement.

We want to break down barriers that hold back people with disabilities, preventing them from making their own decisions and leading their own lives. We tackle common problems that affect large numbers of people with disabilities in order to find solutions to help others avoid the same problems in the future. We pursue a sophisticated combination of strategies that include public policy and legislative reform; class action litigation; watchdog reports on troubled institutions; along with recommended action.

## **Good News Partners**

1600 W Jonquil Ter.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-764-4998

# www.goodnewspartners.org

Good News Partners is a faith-based, Asset-Based Community Development organization in the North of Howard Neighborhood whose mission is to end homelessness and hopelessness with everyone God brings them – to foster justice and build bridges of reconciliation. GNP operates a variety of housing options, including shelters, rentals, cooperative buildings, interim housing, renovated-for-housing hotels and residential buildings.

#### Heartland Alliance

208 S. LaSalle St, Suite 1300

Chicago, IL 60604 (Main Office)

Tel: 312-660-1300

Fax: 312-660-1500

#### www.heartlandalliance.org

Heartland Alliance, one of the world's leading anti-poverty organizations, works in communities in the

U.S. and abroad to serve those who are homeless, living in poverty, or seeking safety. It provides a comprehensive array of services in the areas of health, housing, jobs and justice – and leads state and national policy efforts, which target lasting change for individuals and society.

Heartland Alliance Housing serves Individuals, couples, and families who are experiencing homelessness or are at risk of homelessness, low-income individuals and families, current and former public housing residents, lower income, independent older adults (some developments are restricted to seniors), and formerly incarcerated adults. Heartland Alliance Housing provides a large variety of housing options for those in need.

# Housing Opportunities and Maintenance for the Elderly (H.O.M.E.)

1419 W. Carroll Ave, Floor 2

Chicago, IL 60607

Tel: 773-921-3200

Fax: 773-921-1332

E-mail: info@homeseniors.org

#### www.homeseniors.org

Committed to improving the quality of life for Chicago's low-income elderly, Housing Opportunities and Maintenance for the Elderly (H.O.M.E.) helps seniors remain independent and part of their community by providing a variety of citywide support services. Services offered include a home upkeep and repair program, a shopping bus which assists seniors with limited mobility by transporting them to the grocery store, intergenerational affordable housing options, and moving assistance programs.

# Housing Opportunities for Women

1607 W. Howard St, Third Floor

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-465-5770

Fax: 773-465-5771

www.how-inc.org

HOW empowers women, children and families to break the cycle of poverty and homelessness. HOW offers several affordable supportive housing options and a homeless prevention program. HOW also provides support services, such as case management, employment assistance, wellness services, and children and youth services.

# Howard Area Community Center

7648 N. Paulina St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-262-6622

Fax: 773-262-6645

### www.howardarea.org

The mission of the Howard Area Community Center is to assist low-income individuals and families in Rogers Park and adjacent communities to stabilize their lives and to develop the social skills necessary to become effective community members. Through HACC, community residents can receive emergency cash assistance to pay rent or move into a new apartment, as well as assistance related to light cooling and heating needs in their homes.

Illinois Armed Forces Legal Aid Network (IL-AFLAN)

855-IL-AFLAN (855-452-3526)

# https://ilaflan.org/

IL-AFLAN provides civil legal services partnered with a network of 10 legal aid organizations and law school clinics across Illinois. They assist with family services, housing services, military pensions/benefits, consumer/utility needs, etc. You can call their hotline to connect with an attorney if you are a veteran, service member, national guard, reservist, spouse or dependent in need of civil legal aid. The statewide hotline provides legal information, advice, brief services (including the preparation and review of legal documents), and referrals, acting as the hub of their network.

**Inspiration Corporation** 

4554 N. Broadway, Suite 207

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-878-0981

Fax: 773-878-3114

www.inspirationcorp.org

In an atmosphere of dignity and respect, Inspiration Corporation helps people who are affected by homelessness and poverty to improve their lives and increase self-sufficiency through the provision of social services, employment training and placement, and housing.

# Lawyers' Committee for Better Housing

33 North LaSalle, Suite 900

Chicago, IL 60602

Tel: 312-347-7600

Fax: 312-347-7604

# www.lcbh.org

Lawyer's Committee for Better Housing provides free legal and supportive services to improve housing stability for lower income residents while advocating for the rights of all renters until everyone in Chicago has a safe, decent, and affordable place to call home.

## Lincoln Park Community Shelter

600 W. Fullerton Pkwy.

Chicago, IL 60614

Tel: 773-549-6111

Fax: 773-549-1767

Email: lpcsinfo@lpcsonline.org

### www.lpcsonline.org

The Lincoln Park Community Shelter brings communities together to empower homeless men and women to make and sustain life changes. LPCS' Community Engagement Program is offered on the weekends and provides basic services to those in need like access to showers, laundry, a hot meal, clothes, toiletries, and wellness checks from doctors on staff. LPCS also offers interim housing opportunities and continued assistance to those who have secured independent housing.

# Mercy Housing

**Lakefront Office** 

120 S. LaSalle St, Suite 1850

Chicago, IL 60603

Tel: 312-447-4500 L

easing Hotline: 312-447-4621

# https://www.mercyhousing.org/

Mercy Housing's mission is to create stable, vibrant, and healthy communities by developing, financing, and operating affordable, program-enriched housing for families, seniors, and people with special needs who lack the economic resources to access quality, safe housing opportunities.

# Metropolitan Tenants Organization

1727 S. Indiana Ave, Apt. G3

Chicago, IL 60616

Tel: 773-292-4980

# http://www.tenants-rights.org/

Educating, organizing, and empowering tenants to have a voice in the decisions that affect the affordability and availability of decent and safe housing. MTO works directly with tenants to resolve landlord and apartment problems, engages in building organizing to build tenant associations to create better circumstances for all renters, and manages their Tenant Advocacy Board, which facilitates, oversees and organizes efforts to make housing a human right.

# National Housing Services of Chicago (NHS Chicago)

1279 N. Milwaukee Ave, 4th Floor

Chicago, Illinois 60622

Tel: 773-329-4111

#### www.nhschicago.org

NHS Chicago's mission is to create opportunities for people to live in affordable homes, improve their lives, and strengthen their neighborhoods. They do this by educating and preparing new homeowners for success, lending to help people buy, fix and keep their homes, sustaining homeownership through foreclosure intervention services, preserving, rehabbing and investing in housing, and building powerful and enduring community partnerships.

#### The Night Ministry

4711 N. Ravenswood Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

773-784-9000

# http://www.thenightministry.org/

A Chicago-based organization that works to provide housing, health care, and human connection to members of our community struggling with poverty or homelessness. Housing services offered include youth engagement services to build relationships with youth and young adults experiencing

homelessness, interim housing programs, long-term residential and transitional services, and support services for every step of a person's journey.

Northside Community Development Corporation/Northside Community Resources

1530 W Morse Ave.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-262-2290 (CDC), 773-338-7722 (Community Resources)

www.northsidecdc.org

# www.northsidecommunityresources.org

A licensed non-profit corporation whose mission is to foster community development and create and preserve affordable and diverse housing opportunities in Chicago through education, training, advocacy and development.

The Single Room Housing Assistance Corporation

501 N. Central Ave.

Chicago, IL 60644

Tel: 312-212-1212

Fax: 773-626-4465

### www.srhac.org

SRHAC seeks to strengthen the viability of single-room occupancy (SRO) buildings as essential low-income housing by operating SRO facilities and assisting SRO owners/operators, their staff and their mostly impoverished residents. SRHAC also continues housing and providing direct case management combined with additional resources to homeless single adults; single mothers and fathers with children; and entire families.

Thresholds Psychiatric Rehabilitation Center

4101 N. Ravenswood Ave.

Chicago, IL 60613

Main: 773-572-5500 Central Intake Line: 773-572-5400

### www.thresholds.org

Thresholds provides healthcare, housing, and hope for thousands of persons with mental illnesses in Illinois each year. Through care, employment, advocacy, and housing, Thresholds assists and inspires people with mental illnesses to reclaim their lives. Thresholds offers 30 innovative programs at more than 100 locations throughout Chicago. Services include assertive outreach, case management, housing,

employment, education, psychiatry, primary care, substance use treatment, and research.

# Voice of the People in Uptown, Inc.

4861 N. Kenmore Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-769-2442

Fax: 773-769-2772

Email: voice1968@vophousing.com

#### www.vophousing.com

Voice of the People in Uptown, Inc., promotes and provides quality, affordable housing for low-income people in uptown and its surrounding communities and attempt to empower community members through participation in housing advocacy, development, rehabilitation and management.

# **IMMIGRANTS/REFUGEES**

### Apna Ghar

4350 N. Broadway, Second Floor

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-883-4663

Fax: 773-334-0963

Crisis Line (Illinois): 1-773-334-4663 (Out of State): 1-800-717-0757

Email: info@apnaghar.org

#### www.apnaghar.org

Apna Ghar (Our Home) provides holistic services and conducts advocacy across immigrant communities to end gender violence. Apna Ghar empowers women to be self-sufficient by a full spectrum of services from education to emergency housing to counseling and legal services.

## Asian Human Services

4753 N. Broadway, Suite 700

Chicago, IL 60640-4995

Tel: 773-293-8430

Email: info@ahschicago.org

### www.ahschicago.org

Asian Human Services (AHS) exists to provide quality, compassionate, and culturally competent services in over 28 languages to low-income Asian-American and immigrant and refugee communities in metropolitan Chicago. AHS offers healthcare, education and employment services to children, adolescents, adults, families and senior citizens.

### Cambodian Association of Illinois

2831 W. Lawrence Ave.

Chicago, IL 60625

Tel: 773-878-7090

Fax: 773-878-5299

Email: info@cai-nationalmuseum.org

# http://www.cai-nationalmuseum.org/

Cambodian Association of Illinois enables refugees and immigrants from Cambodia residing in Illinois to become self-sufficient, productive participants in American society while preserving and enhancing their cultural heritage and community. Cambodian Association of Illinois offers several family-centered holistic health services, services for children, and services for senior citizens.

#### Casa Central

1343 N. California Ave.

Chicago, IL 60622

Tel: 773-645-2300

Fax: 773-645-2475

### www.casacentral.org

Casa Central is now the largest Hispanic social service agency in Chicago, providing programs for all ages. For families and individuals, Casa Central offers an array of services, including transitional housing for families experiencing homelessness, violence prevention and intervention, and employment training.

# Centro Romero

6216 N. Clark St.

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-508-5300

Fax: 773-508-5399

#### www.centroromero.org

Centro Romero is a community-based organization that serves the refugee immigrant population on the northeast side of Chicago. Centro Romero offers adult education programs, family services, youth programs, and legal services, all to immigrants and refugees.

# Chicago Religious Leadership Network on Latin America

4750 N. Sheridan Rd, #429

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-293-3680

## www.crln.org

Formed out of compassion for and commitment to refugees fleeing the violence of Latin America, works to make Latin America a sanctuary for its own people and to stand in solidarity with those oppressed by poverty, violence, and exclusion.

## Chinese Mutual Aid Association (CMAA)

1016 W. Argyle St.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-784-2900

Fax: 773-784-2984

Email: info@chinesemutualaid.org

# http://www.chinesemutualaid.org

Chinese Mutual Aid Association (CMAA) is a community-based, licensed social services agency that serves low-income immigrants, refugees, people from all socioeconomic and ethnic backgrounds, all generations from youth to seniors, and people of all abilities. CMAA offers a variety of programs and services, including adult education programs, citizenship and immigration services, in-home services, social services, workforce development services and youth programs.

# Ethiopian Community Association of Chicago

1730 W. Greenleaf Ave.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-508-0303

Fax:773-508-0309

www.ecachicago.org

The Ethiopian Community Association of Chicago is a non-profit, charitable organization committed to serving the cultural, psychological and socioeconomic needs of refugees and immigrants, including Ethiopian and other African, Asian, Middle Eastern and Eastern European refugees, in and around metropolitan Chicago. The Ethiopian Community Association of Chicago assists in the promotion of personal growth, financial stability, positive family and community relations and community empowerment.

### Haitian American Community Association

1637 W. Morse Ave.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-764-2209

Fax: 773-764-2669

Email: info@hacachicago.com

The Haitian American Community Association strives to provide comprehensive support to the Haitian community and other ethnic groups in the greater Chicago area. HACA offers a variety of programs and services, including emergency food, shelter and clothing assistance, immigration and translation assistance, family social services, job placement and referral services, public aid assistance, housing advocacy and referral services, and job skills education and training. HACA also manages a food pantry with distribution to those in need upon request.

#### Hamdard Healthcare

1542 W. Devon Ave.

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-465-4600 (For appointments dial option 4)

Fax: 773-465-4666

Email: main@hamdardcenter.org

# www.hamdardcenter.org

Hamdard Center for Health and Human services is a not-for-profit health and social service agency whose mission is "to promote the physical and emotional health and psychological well-being of individuals and families by offering hope, help, and healing." Hamdard offers a variety of services, including primary care, behavioral health, domestic violence, elderly services, partner abuse intervention, case management, health insurance enrollment, education and community outreach.

# **Clinic Hours:**

Monday 9am - 5pm

Tuesday 8am - 5pm Wednesday 8am - 8pm Thursday 9am -5pm

Friday 8am - 5pm

Sat 9am-5pm

Heartland Alliance – National Immigrant Justice Center

208 S LaSalle St, Ste. 1300

Chicago, IL 60604

Tel: 312-660-1370

Email: immigrantlegaldefense@heartlandalliance.org

#### www.immigrantjustice.org

Heartland Alliance, one of the world's leading anti-poverty organizations, works in communities in the

U.S. and abroad to serve those who are homeless, living in poverty, or seeking safety. It provides a comprehensive array of services in the areas of health, housing, jobs and justice – and leads state and national policy efforts, which target lasting change for individuals and society.

The Heartland Alliance National Immigrant Justice Center (NIJC) is dedicated to ensuring human rights protections and access to justice for all immigrants, refugees, and asylum seekers. NIJC provides direct legal services to and advocates for these populations through policy reform, impact litigation, and public education. With the support of hundreds of pro bono attorneys, NIJC provides legal services to more than 10,000 individuals each year and maintains a success rate of 90 percent in obtaining asylum for those fleeing persecution in their home countries.

#### Howard Area Community Center

7648 N. Paulina St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-262-6622

Fax: 773-262-6645

#### www.howardarea.org

The mission of the Howard Area Community Center is to assist low-income individuals and families in Rogers Park and adjacent communities to stabilize their lives and to develop the social skills necessary to become effective community members. For domestic violence victims, HACC provides case management, counseling, and court advocacy. English as a Second Language (ESL) classes are offered Monday through Thursday from 9:00 am - 12:00 pm. Individual ESL tutoring is also available.

Indo-American Center

6328 N. California Ave.

Chicago, IL 60659

Tel: 773-973-4444

#### www.indoamerican.org

The Indo American Center (IAC) addresses the needs of South Asian immigrants as well as people from more than twenty nations the world over. IAC provides a variety of services and programs, including an adult literacy program, a civic engagement program, immigration and citizenship assistance, assistance with public benefits, workforce development programs, youth development programs, and a lunch program for senior citizens.

Iraqi Mutual Aid Society

2600 W. Peterson Ave, Suite 100

Chicago, IL 60659

Tel: 773-409-4597

Email: info@iraqimutualaid.org

# www.iraqimutualaid.org

The Iraqi Mutual Aid Society (IMAS) is a Chicago-based, secular non-profit dedicated to providing long-term support services and building community for immigrants, asylees, and refugees. Although IMAS is specialized to assist arrivals from Iraq and the Middle East, **their doors are open to all immigrants**, **asylees, and refugees.** IMAS offers support services, help for families with children, adult education guidance, immigration legal services, community engagement services, and referrals for anything else you might need.

Japanese American Citizens League, Chicago Chapter

5415 N. Clark St.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-728-7171

Fax: 773-728-7231

Email: info@jaclchicago.org

#### www.jaclchicago.org

The Japanese American Citizens League (JACL) is a national organization whose ongoing mission is to secure and maintain the civil rights of Japanese Americans and all others who are victimized by injustice and bigotry. JACL connects Japanese Americans with each other and provides an outlet to explore Japanese American WWII incarceration and its legacy. JACL also offers education and civil rights

programs, which seek to educate the public about the Japanese American experience and defend human and civil rights.

# Japanese American Service Committee (JASC)

4427 N. Clark St.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-275-0097

Fax: 773-275-5403

Email: info@jasc-chicago.org

# http://www.jasc-chicago.org

Japanese American Service Committee (JASC) engages people of all ages and backgrounds to experience Japanese American history and culture through innovative quality programs and services tailored to the multicultural community. JASC social services include adult day and in-home services as well as counseling services. Cultural and educational programs include the JASC Legacy Center's archives and collections, a bilingual pre-school program, and a wide variety of Japanese language and cultural classes.

# Pan-African Association

6163 N. Broadway

Chicago, IL 60660

Phone: 773-381-9723

Fax: 773-381-9727

info@panafricanassociation.org

# www.panafricanassociation.org

Pan-African Association's mission is to serve, empower, and promote the integration of refugees, asylees, and immigrants from Africa and around the world. They offer a variety of services and programs, including a workforce development program, case management services, mentoring programs, citizenship and immigration services, health and wellness programs, as well as classes on the English language, literacy, and becoming a U.S. citizen.

#### RefugeeOne

4753 N. Broadway, Suite 401

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-989-5647

Fax: 773-989-0484

Email: info@refugeeone.org

# www.refugeeone.org

RefugeeOne creates opportunity for refugees fleeing war, terror, and persecution to build new lives of safety, dignity, and self-reliance. Services and programs offered by RefugeeOne include resettlement services, English language training, workforce development services, wellness programs, youth programs, women's services, and immigration assistance.

## Southeast Asia Center

5120 N. Broadway

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-989-6927

Fax: 888-831-5471

Email: seacexec@gmail.com

# www.se-asiacenter.org

The South-East Asia Center (SEAC) is a community-based, educational and social service organization building bridges of understanding and cooperation between peoples of Old and New World cultures. The SEAC offers a variety of programs and services for adults, families, immigrants, seniors and children. For immigrants, SEAC offers English classes, immigration and citizenship assistance, crime and abuse assistance, and energy-assistance programs.

#### Tibetan Alliance of Chicago

2422 Dempster St.

Evanston, IL 60202

Tel: 847-773-1111

#### www.tibetan-alliance.org

Tibetan Alliance of Chicago is a non-profit organization serving the needs of the Tibetan community in Chicago; this organization is recognized by the Office of the Dalai Lama and the Tibetan Government-in-exile. All donations are tax deductible and it will use to service the community needs and children's education programs. All workers at the Tibetan Alliance of Chicago office are volunteers.

Vietnamese Association of Illinois

5110 N. Broadway

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-728-3700

Fax: 773-728-0497

# www.hnvi.org

The Vietnamese Association of Illinois (VAI) focuses on serving diverse communities, fostering unity, and promoting Vietnamese American identity. The VAI has served thousands of Vietnamese Americans and other ethnic communities in facilitating resettlement and citizenship, building community, seeking employment, addressing healthcare issues, raising political awareness, providing educational opportunities, addressing multigenerational issues for seniors and youth, establishing and expanding businesses, and strengthening cultural heritage.

# World Relief Chicago

3507 W. Lawrence Ave, #208

Chicago, IL 60625

Tel: 773-583-9191

Fax: 773-583-9410

# www.worldreliefchicago.org

In community with the local Church, World Relief envisions the most vulnerable people transformed economically, socially, and spiritually. World Relief Chicago offers a number of programs and services, including refugee resettlement services, immigrant legal services, employer services, citizenship services, youth services, and education programs.

# LEGAL AID/ADVOCACY

#### Access Living

115 West Chicago Avenue

Chicago, IL 60654

Tel: 312-640-2100

Fax: 312-640-2101

# https://www.accessliving.org/

Access Living is a cross-disability organization governed by a majority of people with disabilities. Access Living peer-oriented independent living services; public education, awareness and development; individualized and systemic advocacy; and enforcement of civil rights on behalf of people with disabilities.

# Alliance for Community Services

37 S. Ashland

Chicago, IL 60607

Tel: 312-535-3697

# www.allianceforcommunityservices.org

The Alliance for Community Services is a coalition of people with disabilities, low-income, seniors, and front-line public service workers, taking action together to restore, expand, and improve public services, put people before profit, and the common good before private interests.

# Apna Ghar

4350 N. Broadway, Second Floor

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-883-4663

Fax: 773-334-0963

Crisis Line (Illinois): 1-773-334-4663 (Out of State): 1-800-717-0757

Email: info@apnaghar.org

# www.apnaghar.org

Apna Ghar (Our Home) provides holistic services and conducts advocacy across immigrant communities to end gender violence. Apna Ghar empowers women to be self-sufficient by a full spectrum of services from education to emergency housing to counseling and legal services.

#### Between Friends

P.O. Box 608548

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-274-5232

Fax: 773-262-2543

A non-profit agency dedicated to breaking the cycle of domestic violence and abuse by providing education, support, counseling and advocacy services.

# Cabrini Green Legal Aid

740 N. Milwaukee Ave.

Chicago, IL 60642

Tel: 312-738-2452

Email: intakes@cgla.net

#### www.cgla.net

Cabrini Green Legal Aid's (CGLA) mission is "to answer God's call to seek justice and mercy for those living in poverty by providing legal services that strengthen lives, families and communities." CGLA's vision is to proactively fill the void of legal representation, wraparound services and advocacy for people affected by the criminal justice system. Cabrini Green Legal Aid strengthens lives, families, and communities by helping restore dignity and opportunity that is too ohen stripped by a person's involvement with the criminal justice system.

#### Cambiando Vidas

115 West Chicago Avenue

Chicago, IL 60654

Tel: 312-640-2100 Fax: 312-640-2101

https://www.accessliving.org/get-involved/join-a-community-organizing-group/cambiando-vidas/

Cambiando Vidas is a group of people with disabilities who seek to create social change within the Latix and Immigrant community with disabilities.

### **CARPLS**

Tel: 312-738-9200

Email: nnesmith@carpls.org

# https://www.carpls.org/

CARPLS is Cook County's largest provider of free legal services. Founded in 1993 (then known as the tongue-twisting Coordinated Advice & Referral Program for Legal Services), CARPLS has helped more than 800,000 low- and moderate-income residents find solutions to their everyday legal matters.

# Catholic Charities

St. Vincent Center

721 N. LaSalle St.

Chicago, IL 60610

Tel: 312-655-7700

Fax: 312-948-6974

Legal Program Intake: 312-948-6821

# www.catholiccharities.net

Catholic Charities fulfills the Church's role in the mission of charity to anyone in need by providing compassionate, competent and professional services that strengthen and support individuals, families and communities based on the value and dignity of human life.

With the Catholic Charities Legal Assistance program, attorneys offer clients basic legal advice and referral services via a telephone hotline, monthly advice desks at Catholic Charities Evening Supper Program, and in person. Clients in need of legal representation may be placed with a volunteer attorney from CCLA's Pro Bono Network or directed to a legal aid organization. Legal educational seminars are also offered. Services are free and available in Spanish.

Chicago Religious Leadership Network on Latin America

4750 N. Sheridan Rd, #429

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-293-3680

# www.crln.org

The Chicago Religious Leadership Network on Latin America (CRLN) builds partnerships among social movements and organized communities within and between the U.S. and Latin America. CRLN works together through popular education, grassroots organizing, public policy advocacy, and direct action to dismantle U.S. militarism, neoliberal economic and immigration policy, and other forms of state and institutional violence.

Citizen Utility Board

309 W. Washington Ave, Suite 800

Chicago, IL 60606

Tel: 312-263-42-82 Customer Hotline: 1-800-669-5556

## http://www.citizenutilityboard.org/

CUB challenges utility rate increases, fights for rate reductions and refunds of overcharges, and appeals unfair regulatory decisions in the courts. CUB also promotes tougher consumer protection laws in the state legislature, where rules governing the utilities are written, and publishes consumer and education materials. Consumer Rights Counselors have extensive knowledge of utility-related laws and regulations and can inform you of your rights while showing you how to cut your telephone, natural gas, and electric costs.

**HANA** Center

4300 N. California Ave.

Chicago, IL 60618

Tel: 773-583-5501

Fax: 773-583-7009

#### www.hanacenter.org

HANA Center is a merger of Korean American Community Services (KACS) and Korean American Resource & Cultural Center (KRCC). HANA is committed to serving the diverse interests of our community - including immigrants, women, youth, people of color, low-income families, older adults, LGBTQ+ folks, and adoptees. Our mission is to empower Korean American, immigrant and multi-racial communities through social services, community organizing, culture and education to advance human rights.

Heartland Alliance – National Immigrant Justice Center

208 S LaSalle St, Ste. 1300

Chicago, IL 60604

Tel: 312-660-1370

Email: immigrantlegaldefense@heartlandalliance.org

### www.immigrantjustice.org

Heartland Alliance, one of the world's leading anti-poverty organizations, works in communities in the

U.S. and abroad to serve those who are homeless, living in poverty, or seeking safety. It provides a comprehensive array of services in the areas of health, housing, jobs and justice – and leads state and national policy efforts, which target lasting change for individuals and society.

The Heartland Alliance National Immigrant Justice Center (NIJC) is dedicated to ensuring human rights protections and access to justice for all immigrants, refugees, and asylum seekers. NIJC provides direct legal services to and advocates for these populations through policy reform, impact litigation, and public education. With the support of hundreds of pro bono attorneys, NIJC provides legal services to more than 10,000 individuals each year and maintains a success rate of 90 percent in obtaining asylum for those fleeing persecution in their home countries.

Illinois Armed Forces Legal Aid Network (IL-AFLAN) 855-IL-AFLAN (855-452-3526)

https://ilaflan.org/

IL-AFLAN provides civil legal services partnered with a network of 10 legal aid organizations and law school clinics across Illinois. They assist with family services, housing services, military pensions/benefits, consumer/utility needs, etc. You can call their hotline to connect with an attorney if you are a veteran, service member, national guard, reservist, spouse or dependent in need of civil legal aid. The statewide hotline provides legal information, advice, brief services (including the preparation and review of legal documents), and referrals, acting as the hub of their network.

### Independent Voices

115 West Chicago Avenue

Chicago, IL 60654

Tel: 312-640-2125

Fax: 312-640-2101

# https://accessliving.org/event/independent-voices/

Independent Voices is an advocacy group made up of current and former residents of nursing homes, and their allies. Their goal is to help open the doors to people who wish to leave nursing homes by educating them on their rights.

### Indo-American Center

6328 N. California Ave.

Chicago, IL 60659

Tel: 773-973-4444

#### www.indoamerican.org

The Indo American Center (IAC) addresses the needs of South Asian immigrants as well as people from more than twenty nations the world over. IAC provides services that facilitate their adjustment, integration, and friendship with the wider society, nurture their sense of community, and foster appreciation for the diversity of culture and heritage.

# Iraqi Mutual Aid Society

2600 W. Peterson Ave, Suite 100

Chicago, IL 60659

Tel: 773-409-4597

Email: info@iraqimutualaid.org

www.iraqimutualaid.org

The Iraqi Mutual Aid Society (IMAS) is a Chicago-based, secular non-profit dedicated to providing long-term support services and building community for immigrants, asylees, and refugees. Although IMAS is specialized to assist arrivals from Iraq and the Middle East, **their doors are open to all immigrants**, **asylees, and refugees.** IMAS offers support services, help for families with children, adult education guidance, immigration legal services, community engagement services, and referrals for anything else you might need.

Japanese American Citizens League, Chicago Chapter

5415 N. Clark St.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-728-7171

Fax: 773-728-7231

Email: info@jaclchicago.org

# www.jaclchicago.org

The Japanese American Citizens League (JACL) is a national organization whose ongoing mission is to secure and maintain the civil rights of Japanese Americans and all others who are victimized by injustice and bigotry. JACL connects Japanese Americans with each other and provides an outlet to explore Japanese American WWII incarceration and its legacy. JACL also offers education and civil rights programs, which seek to educate the public about the Japanese American experience and defend human and civil rights.

#### RefugeeOne

4753 N. Broadway, Suite 401

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-989-5647

Fax: 773-989-0484

Email: info@refugeeone.org

#### www.refugeeone.org

RefugeeOne creates opportunity for refugees fleeing war, terror, and persecution to build new lives of safety, dignity, and self-reliance. Services and programs offered by RefugeeOne include resettlement services, English language training, workforce development services, wellness programs, youth programs, women's services, and immigration assistance.

Uptown People's Law Center

4413 N. Sheridan Rd.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-769-1411

Fax: 773-769-2224

## www.uplcchicago.org

The mission of the Uptown People's Law Center is to establish, administer, and promote programs providing legal aid to indigent persons, assisting community residents in obtaining legal services and benefits, and educating and training residents, paraprofessionals and community attorneys.

# World Relief Chicago

3507 W. Lawrence Ave, #208

Chicago, IL 60625

Tel: 773-583-9191

Fax: 773-583-9410

# www.worldreliefchicago.org

In community with the local Church, World Relief envisions the most vulnerable people transformed economically, socially, and spiritually. World Relief Chicago offers a number of programs and services, including refugee resettlement services, immigrant legal services, employer services, citizenship services, youth services, and education programs.

# MENTAL HEALTH/COUNSELING

Center on Halsted

3656 N Halsted St.

Chicago, IL 60613

Tel: 773-472-6469 Behavioral Health Line: 773-472-6469

Email: behavioralhealth@centeronhalsted.org

# www.centeronhalsted.org

For more than 30 years, Center on Halsted has helped Chicago's LGBTQ community and caring allies meet their behavioral health needs. Our team of therapists offers a number of different services and opportunities for community members, including Behavioral Health Therapy, Therapy Groups, Therapy for Survivors of Violence, and Letters of Support for Gender Affirming Surgeries.

Community Counseling Centers of Chicago (C4)

4740 N. Clark St.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-769-0205

### www.c4chicago.org

C4 helps individuals and families who are struggling with mental illness, emotional trauma, substance abuse and the aftermath of sexual assault heal and improve their lives. Most services are offered bilingual in Spanish, and the Community Counseling Centers of Chicago accepts Medicaid. Fees are determined on a sliding scale based on income.

## Heartland Alliance

208 S. LaSalle St, Suite 1300

Chicago, IL 60604 (Main Office)

Tel: 312-660-1300

Fax: 312-660-1500

### www.heartlandalliance.org

Heartland Alliance, one of the world's leading anti-poverty organizations, works in communities in the

U.S. and abroad to serve those who are homeless, living in poverty, or seeking safety. It provides a comprehensive array of services in the areas of health, housing, jobs and justice – and leads state and national policy efforts, which target lasting change for individuals and society.

HAH's mental health services include counseling for individuals and groups, addiction services, trauma and post-trauma counseling, and in-network provider referrals

### Jewish Child & Family Services

Joy Faith Knapp Children's Center 3145 W. Pratt Blvd

Chicago, IL 60645

Intake & Information Tel: 855-275-5237

Email: ask@jcfs.org

# www.jcfs.org

Jewish Child & Family Services (JCFS) provides a comprehensive network of services that promote well-being and self-sufficiency for individuals and families across the Chicago area. Our highly credentialed staff offers compassionate support and therapeutic counseling services to children, adults, couples and

families. We help people find solutions to the challenges they face, including parenting relationships, depression, trauma, grief and stress.

# Neumann Family Services

5547 N. Ravenswood Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-769-4313

Fax: 773-769-1476

### www.neumannfamilyservices.org

The mission of Neumann Family Services is to help persons with a dual diagnosis of intellectual/ developmental disability and mental illness progress towards the greatest degree of independence, self-sufficiency, and self-fulfillment that is possible. Neumann Family Services offers a day program, residential programs, health and clinical services, and case management services.

#### Swedish Covenant Hospital

5145 N California Ave.

Chicago, IL 60625

Tel: 773-878-8200

#### http://www.swedishcovenant.org/

The hospital is dedicated to serving the physical, spiritual and psychological needs of our culturally diverse communities. Committed to caring for patients as whole persons in their uniqueness through an atmosphere of excellence and human kindness.

# Thresholds Psychiatric Rehabilitation Center

4101 N. Ravenswood Ave.

Chicago, IL 60613

Main: 773-572-5500 Central Intake Line: 773-572-5400

# www.thresholds.org

Thresholds provides healthcare, housing, and hope for thousands of persons with mental illnesses in Illinois each year. Through care, employment, advocacy, and housing, Thresholds assists and inspires people with mental illnesses to reclaim their lives. Thresholds offers 30 innovative programs at more than 100 locations throughout Chicago. Services include assertive outreach, case management, housing, employment, education, psychiatry, primary care, substance use treatment, and research.

### Trilogy

1400 W. Greenleaf Ave.

Chicago, IL 60626

4534 S. Western (Out of Healthcare Alternative Systems Office) Chicago, IL 60609

2840 N. Milwaukee Avenue (Out of Logan Square Neighborhood Association) Chicago, IL 60618

Trilogy, Inc., is a private not-for-profit behavioral healthcare organization serving people with behavioral health needs in the City of Chicago and its surrounding suburbs. Trilogy's mission is to support people in their recovery from mental illness by helping them discover and reclaim their capabilities, life direction and well-being. Trilogy offers an array of services including primary care, psychiatry, individual therapy, group therapy, supported employment, substance abuse treatment, and intensive case management services. To be linked to services individuals can come to any Open Access location to meet with an intake coordinator. Main eligibility requirements include living in our service area and having Medicaid. To obtain additional information about services and eligibility requirements please contact our intake line at 773-382-4060.

### **RECREATION**

About Face Theatre

5252 N. Broadway, Second Floor

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-784-8565

#### www.abouwacetheatre.com

About Face Theatre (AFT) was founded in response to the lack of lesbian, gay, bisexual, and transgender voices within the American theatrical canon. From its inception, About Face has produced innovative theatre in collaboration with both nationally recognized and emerging artists. In addition to adult theater, AFT also runs the About Face Youth Theater, which is a theatre, activism, and leadership development program free of charge to LGBTQ+ and Allied youth.

Center on Halsted

3656 N Halsted St.

Chicago, IL 60613

Tel: 773-472-6469

Email: mail@centeronhalsted.org

www.centeronhalsted.org

Center on Halsted's Community and Cultural team creates and hosts a wide array of fun, interactive and engaging programs enjoyed by members of the entire community. Events range from volleyball games in their gymnasium to dance recitals in our theatre. The Center hosts regular receptions showcasing local LGBTQ artists and special events for LGBTQ families and friends.

# Chicago Parks District

541 N. Fairbanks Ct.

Chicago, IL 60613

Tel: 312-742-7529

### https://www.chicagoparkdistrict.com/

The Chicago Park District contains over 600 parks containing 8,800 acres of green space, 28 indoor pools, and 50 outdoor pools. The Park District offers several different physical activities including sports as well as various environmental and cultural programs. Each park offers different services, so visit the Chicago Park District website, which will inform you of the specific services offered by your local park.

### Lifeline Theatre

6912 N. Glenwood Ave.

Chicago, Il 60626

Tel: 773-761-4477

#### www.lifelinetheatre.com

Lifeline Theatre is driven by a passion for story. Their ensemble process supports writers in the development of literary adaptations and new work, and their theatrical and educational programs foster a lifelong engagement with literature and the arts. Lifeline Theatre offers drama camps, artists-in-residence programs, and programs with teaching artists, all in addition to the opportunity to audition for and participate in regular performances.

# The People's Music School

931 W. Eastwood Ave.

Chicago, Il 60640

Tel: 773-784-7032

Fax: 773-784-7134

# www.peoplesmusicschool.org

The People's Music School creates a world of harmony, creativity, and passion by fostering the universal language of music through free instruction and performances. The School offers instruction in many

different instruments to hundreds of students each year and dozens of concerts to the community.

Raven Theatre

6157 N. Clark St.

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-338-2177

Email: info@raventheatre.com

#### www.raventheatre.com

Raven Theatre's mission is to tell stories of today and the past that connect everyone to their cultural landscape. Raven's commitment to modern drama in all of its forms, as well as its first-class education programming, have helped it remain a cultural cornerstone on the north side of Chicago for 35 years and counting. Raven Theatre holds regular performances and offers educational camps, field trips, classes and programs with teaching artists.

# The Recyclery Collective

7628 N Paulina St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-363-5900

#### www.therecyclery.org

The Recyclery Collective is an educational bike shop that promotes sustainability by giving access to tools, skills, and opportunities for collaboration. Their programs provide spaces for community members to utilize their tools to fix their own bikes, and volunteer opportunities for anyone interested in helping them fix bikes to donate.

# **SENIORS**

Cambodian Association of Illinois

2831 W. Lawrence Ave.

Chicago, IL 60625

Tel: 773-878-7090

Fax: 773-878-5299

http://www.cai-nationalmuseum.org/

Cambodian Association of Illinois enables refugees and immigrants from Cambodia residing in Illinois to become self-sufficient, productive participants in American society while preserving and enhancing their cultural heritage and community. Cambodian Association of Illinois offers several family-centered holistic health services, services for children, and services for senior citizens. Services offered to seniors include meal prep, laundry and cleaning assistance, shopping assistance and fun field trips.

#### Casa Central

1343 N. California Ave.

Chicago, IL 60622

Tel: 773-645-2300

Fax: 773-645-2475

#### www.casacentral.org

Casa Central is now the largest Hispanic social service agency in Chicago, providing programs for all ages. Our programs give older adults the opportunity to continue to live social and independent lives. Through our onsite Adult Wellness Center and Home Care Services program, older adults receive professional assistance in health and daily living activities.

#### Catholic Charities

St. Vincent Center

721 N. LaSalle St.

Chicago, IL 60610

Tel: 312-655-7700

Fax: 312-948-6974

### www.catholiccharities.net

Catholic Charities fulfills the Church's role in the mission of charity to anyone in need by providing compassionate, competent and professional services that strengthen and support individuals, families and communities based on the value and dignity of human life.

For seniors, Catholic Charities offers several day programs and senior centers, as well as case management services, senior care programs, and affordable housing options. Call for more information on senior programs and the locations and hours of senior centers.

#### Center on Halsted

3656 N Halsted St.

Chicago, IL 60613

Tel: 773-472-6469

Email: mail@centeronhalsted.org

#### www.centeronhalsted.org

Center on Halsted provides an array of programs and services for LGBTQ community members over the age of 55 through our Senior program. Each week, more than 150 seniors participate in Senior programs to attend workshops, take classes, share a meal or make new friends.

# **Programs and Services:**

### Meal Program—Let's do lunch!

We provide lunch and foster conversation for adults 60+ every Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday in partnership with the City of Chicago. Lunch takes place at Center on Addison located at 806 W. Addison St. It's more than just lunch, it's a chance to get to know fellow senior LGBTQ community members and to find out about other community programs.

### **Social and Recreational Programs**

Theater trips, language classes, parties and more! Center on Halsted hosts a wide array of programs ranging from intellectual and artistic to recreational and social.

#### **Information and Referrals**

Senior Program staff can help you identify and apply for various benefits programs like Medicaid and the Supplemental Nutritional Assistance Program. We'll make sure to help you get signed up for the right programs, on time and in the right way.

#### **Constituent Advocacy Program**

Through the Constituent Advocacy program, you will participate in special training seminars and build the skills to become a public advocate for LGBTQ older adults. You'll have the opportunity to bring awareness to the unique history and needs of the LGBTQ older adult community.

#### **Friendly Visitor Program**

The Friendly Visitor Program provides companionship and friendship to isolated LGBTQ adults who are homebound or living in a care setting. Through the program, an LGBTQ older adult is paired with a Friendly Visitor volunteer who provides friendship and support through weekly visits.

#### **Home Sharing**

Home sharing is a housing program that facilitates compatible matches between a renter and home provider. We help match potential applicants through a comprehensive screening process and background check and also provide ongoing support to the home-sharing matches—all free of charge.

### **Senior Employment Services**

Senior Services offers a variety of employment services to individual's age 55+ who are looking to enter or re-enter the workforce. The employment assistance includes individualized career counseling, career development workshops, technology assistance and internship placements.

#### CJE SeniorLife

3003 W. Touhy Ave.

Chicago, IL 60645

Tel: 773-508-1000

Fax: 773-508-1028

Email: info@cje.net

# www.cje.net

The mission of CJE SeniorLife is to enhance quality of life and facilitate independence of older adults. CJE SeniorLife strives to achieve their mission through a variety of programs and services offered to senior citizens in the community. These programs include community outreach, adult day services, caregiving, food and transportation services, personal care assistance, and affordable residential options.

# Chicago Methodist Senior Services

1415 W. Foster Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-769-5500

# www.cmsschicago.org

Chicago Methodist Senior Services (CMSS) is committed to helping each person live and feel as well as possible. Located in the heart of Chicago's Andersonville neighborhood, CMSS offers memory care in both assisted living and skilled nursing communities; short-term rehabilitation programs including specialties in cardiac, orthopedic and neurologic rehabilitation; long-term skilled nursing; assisted/ supportive living, low-income senior apartments; technology classes for older adults and, in collaboration with Services for Adults Staying in Their Homes (SASI), home care.

# **HANA** Center

4300 N. California Ave.

Chicago, IL 60618

Tel: 773-583-5501

Fax: 773-583-7009

#### www.hanacenter.org

HANA Center is a merger of Korean American Community Services (KACS) and Korean American Resource & Cultural Center (KRCC). HANA is committed to serving the diverse interests of the community

- including immigrants, women, youth, people of color, low-income families, older adults, LGBTQ+ folks, and adoptees. Their mission is to empower Korean American, immigrant and multi-racial communities through social services, community organizing, culture and education to advance human rights. HANA offers senior housing options as well as senior services and public benefits, committing to providing an improved quality of life for seniors and immigrant families.

Housing Opportunities and Maintenance for the Elderly (H.O.M.E.)

1419 W. Carroll Ave, Floor 2

Chicago, IL 60607

Tel: 773-921-3200

Fax: 773-921-1332

E-mail: info@homeseniors.org

#### www.homeseniors.org

Committed to improving the quality of life for Chicago's low-income elderly, Housing Opportunities and Maintenance for the Elderly (H.O.M.E.) helps seniors remain independent and part of their community by providing a variety of citywide support services. Services offered include a home upkeep and repair program, a shopping bus which assists seniors with limited mobility by transporting them to the grocery store, intergenerational affordable housing options, and moving assistance programs.

Japanese American Service Committee (JASC)

4427 N. Clark St.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-275-0097

Fax: 773-275-5403

Email: info@jasc-chicago.org

http://www.jasc-chicago.org

Japanese American Service Committee (JASC) engages people of all ages and backgrounds to experience Japanese American history and culture through innovative quality programs and services tailored to the multicultural community. JASC social services include adult day and in-home services as well as counseling services. Cultural and educational programs include the JASC Legacy Center's archives and

collections, a bilingual pre-school program, and a wide variety of Japanese language and cultural classes.

# Mercy Housing

**Lakefront Office** 

120 S. LaSalle St, Suite 1850

Chicago, IL 60603

Tel: 312-447-4500

# https://www.mercyhousing.org/

Mercy Housing's mission is to create stable, vibrant, and healthy communities by developing, financing, and operating affordable, program-enriched housing for families, seniors, and people with special needs who lack the economic resources to access quality, safe housing opportunities.

Northside Community Development Corporation/Northside Community Resources 1530 W Morse Ave.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-262-2290 (CDC), 773-338-7722 (Community Resources)

www.northsidecdc.org

# www.northsidecommunityresources.org

A licensed non-profit corporation whose mission is to foster community development and create and preserve affordable and diverse housing opportunities in Chicago through education, training, advocacy and development. This corporation offers various senior services including the Intensive Case Advocacy for Seniors (ICAS), which assists isolated and at-risk seniors, and the Caring Connections for Seniors (CCS), which provides services including intensive case advocacy, transportation assistance, intergenerational arts workshops, IT connect, and general practical assistance.

#### Southeast Asia Center

5120 N. Broadway

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-989-6927

Fax: 888-831-5471

Email: seacexec@gmail.com

www.se-asiacenter.org

The South-East Asia Center (SEAC) is a community-based, educational and social service organization building bridges of understanding and cooperation between peoples of Old and New World cultures. The SEAC offers a variety of programs and services for adults, families, immigrants, seniors and children. For seniors, SEAC offers daytime care, lunch social programs, English classes, immigration and citizenship assistance, and crime and abuse assistance.

#### Vietnamese Association of Illinois

5110 N. Broadway

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-728-3700

Fax: 773-728-0497

#### www.hnvi.org

The Vietnamese Association of Illinois (VAI) focuses on serving diverse communities, fostering unity, and promoting Vietnamese American identity. The VAI has served thousands of Vietnamese Americans and other ethnic communities in facilitating resettlement and citizenship, building community, seeking employment, addressing healthcare issues, raising political awareness, providing educational opportunities, addressing multigenerational issues for seniors and youth, establishing and expanding businesses, and strengthening cultural heritage.

#### White Crane Wellness Center

1657 W. Foster Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-271-9001

# www.whitecranewellness.org

White Crane Wellness Center is an independent, non-profit organization whose objectives are to offer health and wellness services to older adults seeking ways to improve their health, and to serve as model for a new approach to health and aging. Programs offered by White Crane include adult day wellness programs, evidence-based health programs, health outreach programs, and massage therapy services.

# WOMEN/DOMESTIC VIOLENCE

Apna Ghar

4350 N. Broadway, Second Floor

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-883-4663

Fax: 773-334-0963

Crisis Line (Illinois): 1-773-334-4663 (Out of State): 1-800-717-0757

Email: info@apnaghar.org

## www.apnaghar.org

Apna Ghar (Our Home) provides holistic services and conducts advocacy across immigrant communities to end gender violence. Apna Ghar empowers women to be self-sufficient by a full spectrum of services from education to emergency housing to counseling and legal services.

#### Between Friends

P.O. Box 608548

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-274-5232

Fax: 773-262-2543

# www.betweenfriendschicago.org

A non-profit agency dedicated to breaking the cycle of domestic violence and abuse by providing education, support, counseling and advocacy services. Between Friends helps victims through the process of leaving their abuser, assists with safety planning, and provides counseling and legal services.

#### Catholic Charities

St. Vincent Center

721 N. LaSalle St.

Chicago, IL 60610

Tel: 312-655-7700

Fax: 312-948-6974

# www.catholiccharities.net

Catholic Charities fulfills the Church's role in the mission of charity to anyone in need by providing compassionate, competent and professional services that strengthen and support individuals, families and communities based on the value and dignity of human life.

Catholic Charities provides health services for women, which includes maternity and pregnancy care, and domestic violence assistance for victims of abuse.

#### Centro Romero

6216 N. Clark St.

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-508-5300

Fax: 773-508-5399

#### www.centroromero.org

Centro Romero is a community-based organization that serves the refugee immigrant population on the northeast side of Chicago. Centro Romero offers adult education programs, family services, youth programs, and legal services. **Centro Romero also has a Domestic Violence Protection Project**, which offers a variety of services for victims of domestic violence and their children. The mission of this project is "to serve our community's domestic violence victims and survivors by encouraging them to become self-reliant and autonomous, and to help them learn that domestic violence is never an acceptable way to solve problems." Services offered to domestic violence victims include counseling, support groups, court advocacy, assistance in obtaining a police report or Order of Protection, domestic violence prevention workshops, childcare during group sessions, and referrals for other social and legal services.

# Chicago Women's Health Center

1025 W. Sunnyside Ave, Suite 201

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-935-6126

## www.chicagowomenshealthcenter.org

Chicago Women's Health Center facilitates the empowerment of women and trans people by providing access to health care and health education in a respectual environment where people pay what they can afford. Services offered include gynecology, primary care, counseling, trans health care, alternative insemination, acupuncture, and massage and bodywork.

#### Heartland Alliance

208 S. LaSalle St, Suite 1300

Chicago, IL 60604 (Main Office)

Tel: 312-660-1300

Fax: 312-660-1500

#### www.heartlandalliance.org

Heartland Alliance, one of the world's leading anti-poverty organizations, works in communities in the

U.S. and abroad to serve those who are homeless, living in poverty, or seeking safety. It provides a comprehensive array of services in the areas of health, housing, jobs and justice – and leads state and national policy efforts, which target lasting change for individuals and society.

Heartland offers a Violence Recovery Services Program, which provides a continuum of services to children, adults, seniors and families who have been impacted by domestic violence, sexual assault or abuse, or community violence and trauma.

# Housing Opportunities for Women

1607 W. Howard St, Third Floor

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-465-5770

Fax: 773-465-5771

#### www.how-inc.org

HOW empowers women, children and families to break the cycle of poverty and homelessness. HOW offers several affordable supportive housing options and a homeless prevention program. HOW also provides support services, such as case management, employment assistance, wellness services, and children and youth services.

# Howard Area Community Center

7648 N. Paulina St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-262-6622

Fax: 773-262-6645

### www.howardarea.org

The mission of the Howard Area Community Center is to assist low-income individuals and families in Rogers Park and adjacent communities to stabilize their lives and to develop the social skills necessary to become effective community members. For domestic violence victims, HACC provides case management, counseling, and court advocacy.

#### RefugeeOne

4753 N. Broadway, Suite 401

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-989-5647

Fax: 773-989-0484

Email: info@refugeeone.org

### www.refugeeone.org

RefugeeOne creates opportunity for refugees fleeing war, terror, and persecution to build new lives of safety, dignity, and self-reliance. Services and programs offered by RefugeeOne include resettlement services, English language training, workforce development services, wellness programs, youth programs, women's services, and immigration assistance.

# **WIC Program**

Uptown NHC

845 W. Wilson Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 312-744-0073/1365; 312-742-3661

Fax: 312-742-1733

# www.fns.usda.gov/wic

The goal of the WIC program is to safeguard the health of low-income women, infants, and children up to age 5 who are at nutritional risk by providing nutritious foods to supplement diets, information on healthy eating, and referrals to health care. WIC provides Federal grants to States for supplemental foods, health care referrals, and nutrition education for low-income pregnant, breastfeeding, and non-breastfeeding postpartum women, and to infants and children who are found to be at nutritional risk.

# YOUTH/TEENS

About Face Theatre

5252 N. Broadway, Second Floor

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-784-8565

# www.aboutfacetheatre.com

About Face Theatre (AFT) was founded in response to the lack of lesbian, gay, bisexual, and transgender voices within the American theatrical canon. From its inception, About Face has produced innovative theatre in collaboration with both nationally recognized and emerging artists. In addition to adult theater, AFT also runs the About Face Youth Theater, which is a theatre, activism, and leadership development program free of charge to LGBTQ+ and Allied youth.

#### After School Matters

66 E. Randolph St.

Chicago, Illinois 60601 (Main Office)

Tel: 312-742-4182

Fax: 312-744-0862

Email: asm@cityofchicago.org

# www.aherschoolmatters.org

After School Matters® is a non-profit organization that provides life-changing after-school and summer program opportunities to more than 15,000 Chicago high school teens each year. Program areas include arts, communication and leadership, sports, and STEM. Teens can earn monetary stipends by participating in certain programs and meeting certain attendance and participation requirements.

# Albany Park Community Center

5101 N Kimball Ave

Chicago, IL 60625.

Tel: 773-509-5657

Fax: 773-866-1617

#### www.apccchgo.org

APCC educates and supports members of the community as they determine their own path of growth and development by providing diverse programs and services including early education and school-age programs, counseling services, business planning assistance, and adult-education programs.

#### Alternatives

4730 N. Sheridan Rd.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-506-7474

Fax: 773-506-9420

Email: info@alternativesyouth.org

#### http://alternativesyouth.org

Alternatives is a comprehensive, multi-cultural youth development organization that operates as a support system for more than 4,000 of Chicago's young people and their families each year. Alternatives is focused on leadership development, prevention of violence and substance abuse, academic

enrichment and counseling in youth populations.

# Aspire Chicago

3235 W. Montrose Ave.

Chicago, IL 60618

Tel: 773-878-7868

Fax: (773) 878-7869

Email: <a href="mailto:info@aspirechicago.com">info@aspirechicago.com</a>

# https://www.aspirechicago.com/

Aspire is a leader in comprehensive services for children and adults with developmental disabilities and their families. Its innovative programs provide individualized supports that help each participant successfully achieve their goals. Aspire's mission is to support the successes of children and adults with developmental disabilities, strengthen their families and build embracing communities. Founded in 1960 and headquartered in Hillside, Illinois, Aspire is a private, not-for-profit 501(c)(3) agency.

#### Between Friends

P.O. Box 608548

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-274-5232

Fax: 773-262-2543

#### www.betweenfriendschicago.org

A non-profit agency dedicated to breaking the cycle of domestic violence and abuse by providing education, support, counseling and advocacy services. For teens, Between Friends offers counseling services and prevention & education programs.

# Boys and Girls Clubs of Chicago

4835 N. Sheridan Rd.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-271-8400

#### http://www.bgcc.org/

Boys & Girls Clubs of Chicago's mission is to enable all young people, especially those who need us most, to reach their full potential as productive, caring, responsible citizens. Boys & Girls Clubs of Chicago has several Club locations throughout Chicago and a wide variety of programs. Contact your local Club for

more information on hours, programs, or becoming a member.

## Cambodian Association of Illinois

2831 W. Lawrence Ave.

Chicago, IL 60625

Tel: 773-878-7090

Fax: 773-878-5299

## http://www.cai-nationalmuseum.org/

Cambodian Association of Illinois enables refugees and immigrants from Cambodia residing in Illinois to become self-sufficient, productive participants in American society while preserving and enhancing their cultural heritage and community. Cambodian Association of Illinois offers several family-centered holistic health services, services for children, and services for senior citizens. Youth services include after-school programs, Youth and Family Days, programs for older youth, and summer camps.

#### Casa Central

1343 N. California Ave.

Chicago, IL 60622

Tel: 773-645-2300

Fax: 773-645-2475

# www.casacentral.org

Casa Central is now the largest Hispanic social service agency in Chicago, providing programs for all ages. Casa Central provides programs like day care and after school sessions that support children and youth and help them build a strong foundation.

## **Catholic Charities**

St. Vincent Center

721 N. LaSalle St.

Chicago, IL 60610

Tel: 312-655-7700

Fax: 312-948-6974

www.catholiccharities.net

Catholic Charities fulfills the Church's role in the mission of charity to anyone in need by providing compassionate, competent and professional services that strengthen and support individuals, families and communities based on the value and dignity of human life.

Catholic Charities provides assistance to children and teens who are in danger, in need of housing or basic necessities, in need of medical attention, and those in need of employment or job assistance. Catholic Charities also offers after-school and recreational programs for youth. Call for more information about youth programs.

#### Center on Halsted

3656 N Halsted St.

Chicago, IL 60613

Tel: 773-472-6469 Youth Program Line: 773-472-6469

Email: youthintakes@centeronhalsted.org

## www.centeronhalsted.org

Our Youth Program creates a safe and confidential environment for young people ages 13–24 who identify as lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, queer, intersex, asexual, who are questioning their sexual orientation or gender identity, or who are straight allies (LGBTQIA). Youth programming at Center on Halsted offers a nurturing and supportive environment where youth and young adults can thrive. With a variety of programs and services, from cultural and event programming to case management and leadership development, we are committed to supporting LGBTQIA youth and young adults in a holistic manner.

#### Centro Romero

6216 N. Clark St.

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-508-5300

Fax: 773-508-5399

#### www.centroromero.org

Centro Romero is a community-based organization that serves the refugee immigrant population on the northeast side of Chicago. Centro Romero offers adult education programs, family services, youth programs, and legal services, all to immigrants and refugees. The Centro Romero Youth Program includes an after-school program for children aged 6-11, which includes literature circles, writing workshops, arts and crafts, and enrichment activities. There is also a teen program, which is geared toward teens who want to shape their future by taking an active role in the community. College-level trained tutors assist in the overall development of the teen and provide one-on-one attention.

#### Christopher House

# **Uptown Family Resource Center**

4701 N. Winthrop Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-769-4540

Fax: 773-769-6362

# www.christopherhouse.org

Christopher House is a catalyst to create thriving families by strengthening and empowering children and parents. Christopher House provides a web of support that helps families become self-sufficient and allows communities to become stronger. We help children through programs that enhance their cognitive, social, physical, and emotional development that allows them to succeed in the classroom and in life. We work with their parents to provide educational, financial, and emotional support to help them to build strong families.

## Family Matters

7731 N. Marshfield Ave.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-465-6011

#### www.familymatterschicago.org

Family Matters partners with youth and families in and around Rogers Park to address and overcome structural racism and systemic oppression to build an equitable society. The organization works with parents, children, and volunteers to offer programs focused on literacy, leadership, college and career readiness, tutor-mentoring, social-emotional wellness, and teen advocacy. Programs meet during the afternoons and evenings through the school year and during the day in the summer. Family Matters offers after-school programs and evening tutoring programs for teen boys and girls.

# Heartland Alliance

208 S. LaSalle St, Suite 1300

Chicago, IL 60604 (Main Office)

Tel: 312-660-1300

Fax: 312-660-1500

## www.heartlandalliance.org

Heartland Alliance, one of the world's leading anti-poverty organizations, works in communities in the

U.S. and abroad to serve those who are homeless, living in poverty, or seeking safety. It provides a comprehensive array of services in the areas of health, housing, jobs and justice – and leads state and national policy efforts, which target lasting change for individuals and society.

Heartland Alliance offers a number of programs and services for children and teens, including housing options, employment assistance, nutritional and food programs, aher-school programs, health services, and educational programs.

## High Ridge YMCA

2424 W. Touhy Ave.

Chicago, IL 60645

773-262-8300

## http://www.ymcachicago.org/highridge

The Mission of the YMCA of Metro Chicago is to develop strong children, families, and communities across Metropolitan Chicago through academic readiness, character development, violence prevention, fitness and health living. The Y offers programs such as After School; Tutoring; Swim Lessons; Sports; Day Camp; and Fitness Classes. High Ridge YMCA is one of 23 centers of Metropolitan Chicago and services the Rogers Park; West Rogers Park; Edgewater; Skokie; Evanston; and Lincolnwood communities.

# Housing Opportunities for Women

1607 W. Howard St, Third Floor

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-465-5770

Fax: 773-465-5771

#### www.how-inc.org

HOW empowers women, children and families to break the cycle of poverty and homelessness. HOW offers several affordable supportive housing options and a homeless prevention program. HOW also provides support services, such as case management, employment assistance, wellness services, and children and youth services. Youth Services include after-school academic coaching and enrichment activities, a Saturday teen program, summer camp, referrals to neighborhood tutoring and after-school programs, and helping to ensure successful school transitions from Kindergarten through College. The HOW Youth Team works directly with parents and youth to create individualized youth support plans.

Howard Area Community Center

7648 N. Paulina St.

Chicago, IL 60626

Tel: 773-262-6622

Fax: 773-262-6645

#### www.howardarea.org

The mission of the Howard Area Community Center is to assist low-income individuals and families in Rogers Park and adjacent communities to stabilize their lives and to develop the social skills necessary to become effective community members. HACC provides youth programs for children and teens of all ages, including a gang intervention and prevention program, a reading program, a computer and technology club, paid and unpaid work experiences, nutritional programs, and many more.

# Jewish Child & Family Services Response Center for Teens:

3033 W. Touhy Ave.

Chicago, IL 60645

#### Intake & Information:

Tel: 855-275-5237

Email: ask@jcfs.org

## www.jcfs.org/response

Jewish Child & Family Services (JCFS) provides a comprehensive network of services that promote well-being and self-sufficiency for individuals and families across the Chicago area. Response, founded in 1970, is a JCFS program specifically devoted to supporting adolescents (ages 12-24) and their families. We provide prevention, outreach, counseling and sexual health services in a teen-friendly environment that empowers youth to make healthy life choices. Response is a safe, welcoming space where teens receive support to deal with life's challenges, meet new friends, and above all, feel free to be themselves.

#### Kids in Danger (KID)

116 W. Illinois St, Suite 4E

Chicago, IL 60645

Tel: 312-595-0649

## www.kidsindanger.org

KID's mission is to save lives by enhancing transparency and accountability through safer product development, better education and stronger advocacy for children. KID works to spread product safety awareness and important information about product recalls.

Lifeline Theatre

6912 N. Glenwood Ave.

Chicago, Il 60626

Tel: 773-761-4477

#### www.lifelinetheatre.com

Lifeline Theatre is driven by a passion for story. Their ensemble process supports writers in the development of literary adaptations and new work, and their theatrical and educational programs foster a lifelong engagement with literature and the arts. Lifeline Theatre offers drama camps, artists-in-residence programs, and programs with teaching artists, all in addition to the opportunity to audition for and participate in regular performances.

The Night Ministry

4711 N. Ravenswood Ave.

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-784-9000

## http://www.thenightministry.org/

A Chicago-based organization that works to provide housing, health care, and human connection to members of our community struggling with poverty or homelessness. The Night Ministry offers a traveling healthcare center and housing assistance to youth in need.

Raven Theatre

6157 N. Clark St.

Chicago, IL 60660

Tel: 773-338-2177

Email: info@raventheatre.com

#### www.raventheatre.com

Raven Theatre's mission is to tell stories of today and the past that connect everyone to their cultural landscape. Raven's commitment to modern drama in all of its forms, as well as its first-class education programming, have helped it remain a cultural cornerstone on the north side of Chicago for 35 years and counting. Raven Theatre holds regular performances and offers educational camps, field trips, classes and programs with teaching artists.

# RefugeeOne

4753 N. Broadway, Suite 401

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-989-5647

Fax: 773-989-0484

Email: info@refugeeone.org

# www.refugeeone.org

RefugeeOne creates opportunity for refugees fleeing war, terror, and persecution to build new lives of safety, dignity, and self-reliance. Services and programs offered by RefugeeOne include resettlement services, English language training, workforce development services, wellness programs, youth programs, women's services, and immigration assistance.

### Southeast Asia Center

5120 N. Broadway

Chicago, IL 60640

Tel: 773-989-6927

Fax: 888-831-5471

Email: seacexec@gmail.com

## www.se-asiacenter.org

The South-East Asia Center (SEAC) is a community-based, educational and social service organization building bridges of understanding and cooperation between peoples of Old and New World cultures. The SEAC offers a variety of programs and services for adults, families, immigrants, seniors and children. For youths, SEAC runs the Bridge International School, which offers pre-school, school-age full-day and aher- care programs, the Cross-Cultural Bridge Building Parenting Program, internship opportunities, and crime and abuse assistance for child victims.

# Youth Job Center

1114 Church St.

Evanston, IL 60201

Tel: 847-864-5627

## http://www.youthjobcenter.org/

Youth Job Center provides employment-related services for disadvantaged and at-risk youth in Chicago and Evanston. YJC provides in-school and out-of-school youth programs as well as job fairs twice a year.

# Organization Index (Alphabetical)

Organization	Website	Address/Phone	Services Offered
		7649 N. Paulina	
A Just Harvest	ajustharvest.org	773-262-2297	Food/Food Pantries
		5252 N. Broadway,	
	www.abouwacetheatre.c	Second Floor	
About Face Theatre	<u>om</u>	773-784-8565	Recreation, Youth/Teens
	https://www.accessliving.	115 West Chicago Ave.	
Access Living	org/	312-640-2100	Disabilities
		5836 N. Sheridan	
Adapt of Illinois	www.adaptusa.com	877-553-9440	Disabilities
	www.afterschoolmatters.	66 E. Randolph	
After School Matters	org	312-742-4182	Youth/Teens
Albany Park Community		5101 N Kimball Ave	Family, Mental Health
Center	www.apccchgo.org	773-509-5657	Counseling, Youth/Teens
Alliance for Community	www.allianceforcommuni	37 S. Ashland	
Services	tyservices.org	312-535-3697	Disabilities

	http://alternativesyouth.	4730 N. Sheridan	
Alternatives, Inc.	org	773-506-7474	Youth/Teens
American Indian Center	www.careforreal.org	1630 W. Wilson Ave. 773-275-5871	Food/Food Pantries
Anixter Center	www.anixter.org	6610 N Clark St. 773-973-7900	Disabilities
Apna Ghar	www.apnaghar.org	4350 N. Broadway, Second Floor 773-883- 4663	Immigrants, Legal Aid, Women, Youth/Teens
Asian Human Services	www.ahschicago.org	4753 N. Broadway #700 773-728-2235	Health, HIV/AIDS, Immigrants, Women
Aspire Chicago	www.aspirechicago.com	3235 W. Montrose Ave. 773-878-7868	Disabilities, Youth
Assata's Daughters	https://www.assatasdaug hters.org/		Education
Assyrian National Council of Illinois	http://www.ancil.org/	2450 W. Peterson, 773-262-5589	Immigrants
Between Friends	www.betweenfriendschic ago.org	P.O. Box 608548, Chicago, IL 60660 773-274-5232	Legal Aid, Women, Youth/Teens
Black Lives Matter Chicago Chapter	https://blacklivesmatter.c		Education
Black Youth Project	www.blackyouthproject.c om	5733 South University Ave.	Education
Boys and Girls Clubs of Chicago	http://www.bgcc.org/	4835 N. Sheridan 773-271-8400	Youth/Teens
Brave Space Alliance	www.bravespacealliance.	1515 E 52nd PL 872-333-5199	Education
Cabrini Green Legal Aid	www.cgla.net	740 N. Milwaukee Ave. 312-738-2452	Legal Aid
Cambiando Vidas	https://www.accessliving. org/get-involved/join-a- community-organizing- group/cambiando-vidas/	115 West Chicago Avenue 312-640-2100	Disability, Advocacy, Seniors, Immigrants
Cambodian Association of Illinois	http://www.cai- nationalmuseum.org/	2831 W. Lawrence 773-878-7090	Family, Immigrants, Seniors, Youth/Teens
Care For Real/Edgewater Food Pantry	www.edgewatercommuni tycouncil.org	5341 N. Sheridan 773-769-6182	Food/Food Pantries
Casa Central	www.casacentral.org	1343 N. California 773-645-2300	Family, Immigrants, Seniors, Youth/Teens
Catholic Charities	www.catholiccharities.ne	721 N. LaSalle 312-655-7700	Family, Legal Aid, Seniors, Women, Youth/Teens, Health
Center on Halsted	http://www.centeronhals ted.org/	3656 N Halsted St 773- 472-6469	Seniors, Jobs, HIV/AIDS

Centro Romero	www.centroromero.org	6216 N. Clark 773-508-5300	Health, Immigrants, Women, Youth/Teens, Mental Health/Counseling, Employment, Recreation, Seniors
Chicago Alliance Against			
Racist & Political		242 020 2750	Education
Oppression	www.caarpr.org	312-939-2750 6525 N. Clark St.	Education
Chicago Food Pantry	http://chicagofoodpantry .org/	773-761-6689	Food/Food Pantries
Cilicago i ood i anti y			1 ood/1 ood 1 antiles
Chicago Doules District	www.chicagoparkdistrict.	541 N Fairbanks Ct. 312-	Daggatianal
Chicago Parks District	<u>com</u>	742-7529	Recreational
Chicago Religious Leadership Network on Latin America	http://crln.org/	4750 N. Sheridan #429 773-293-3680	Advocacy, Immigrants/Refugees
Chicago Women AIDS		1815 E. 71 <sup>st</sup> St.	
Project	http://cwapchicago.org/	773-341-1606	HIV/AIDS, Women
Chicago Women's Health Center	www.chicagowomenshea lthcenter.org	1025 W. Sunnyside Ave. Suite 201 773-935-6126	Health, HIV/AIDS, Women
Citizen Utility Board	http://www.citizenutility board.org/	309 W. Washington Ave. Suite 800 312-263-4282 Customer Hotline (1800- 669-5556)	Legal Aid/Advocacy
CJE SeniorLife	www.cje.net	3003 W. Touhy 773-508-1000	Health, Seniors
Community Counseling Centers of Chicago (C4)	www.c4chicago.org	4740 N. Clark 773-769- 0205	Mental Health/Counseling
Cornerstone Community Outreach	www.ccolife.org	4629 N Clifton Ave. 773-271-8163	Food/Food Pantry, Housing/Homeless
Devices 4 the Disabled	www.supportd4d.org	1333 W Devon Ave. Suite 260 773-870-1553	Disabilities
Equip for Equality	https://www.equipforequality.org/	20 N Michigan Ave. Suite 300 312-341-0022	Housing/Homeless
Ethiopian Community Association of Chicago	www.ecachicago.org	1730 W. Greenleaf Ave. 773-508-0303	Immigrants/Refugees
	www.familymatterschica	7731 N. Marshfield Ave.	
Family Matters	go.org	773-465-6011	Family, Youth/Teens
Felines & Canines	www.felinescanines.org/	6379 N. Paulina St. 773-465-4132	Animals
Friedman Place	www.friedmanplace.org	5527 N. Maplewood Ave. 773-989-9800	Disabilities
Good News Partners	www.goodnewspartners.	1600 W Jonquil Ter. 773-764-4998	Housing/Homeless

Haitian American	Email:	1637 W. Morse Ave.	
Community Association	info@hacachicago.com	773-764-2209	Immigrants/Refugees
,		1542 W. Devon Ave.	Immigrants/Refugees,
Hamdard Healthcare	www.hamdardcenter.org	773-465-4600	Health
			Employment, Family,
			Food/Food Pantry,
			Health,
			Housing/Homeless,
			Mental
		208 S. LaSalle St, Suite	Health/Counceling,
LI I LAU!	www.heartlandalliance.or	1300	Women/Domestic
Heartland Alliance	<u>g</u>	312-660-1300	Violence, Youth/Teens
Heartland Alliance -	https://immigrantiustica	208 S. LaSalle St, Suite 1300	Immigrants/Pofugoos
National Immigrant Justice Center	https://immigrantjustice.	312-660-1370	Immigrants/Refugees, Legal Aid/Advocacy
Justice Center	http://www.ymcachicago	2424 W. Touhy Ave.	Legal Alu/Auvocacy
High Ridge YMCA	.org/highridge	773-262-8300	Youth/Teens
Housing Opportunities		1419 W. Carroll Ave.	
and Maintenance for the		Floor 2	
Elderly (H.O.M.E.)	www.homeseniors.org	773-921-3200	Housing, Seniors
		1607 W. Howard St.	Housing/Homeless,
Housing Opportunities for		Third Floor	Women/Domestic
Women	www.how-inc.org	773-465-5770	Violence, Youth/Teens
			Animals, Employment,
			Family, Food/Food
			Pantry, Health, HIV/AIDS,
			Housing/Homeless, Immigrants/Refugees,
Howard Area Community		7648 N. Paulina St.	Women/Domestic
Center	www.howardarea.org	773-262-6622	Violence, Youth/Teens
	- International Care in the Ca	4025 N. Sheridan Rd.	
Howard Brown Health	www.howardbrown.org	773-388-1600	HIV/AIDS
		877-761-9780	
IDHS Division of			
Rehabilitation Services			
(DRS)	www.dhs.state.il.us/drs		Disabilities
	https://www2.illinois.gov		
	/aging/programs/LTCOm	160 North LaSalle St.	
IL Association Long Term	budsman/Pages/default.a	7th Floor	
Ombudsman	<u>spx</u>	800-252-8966	Disabilities, Seniors
	https://www2.illinois.gov		
	/aging/programs/LTCOm	160 North LaSalle St.	
IL Home Care	budsman/Pages/The- Home-Care-Ombudsman-	7th Floor	
Ombudsman Program	Program.aspx	312-350-4880	Disabilities, Seniors
	https://www2.illinois.gov		= 1000
	/aging/programs/LTCOm		
	budsman/Pages/The-		
	Home-Care-Ombudsman-	115 West Chicago Ave.	Disabilities, Seniors,
Independent Voices	<u>Program.aspx</u>	312-640-2125	Advocacy

		6328 N. California Ave.	
Indo-American Center	www.indoamerican.org	773-973-4444	Immigrants/Refugees
		4554 N. Broadway Suite 207	
Inspiration Corporation	www.inspirationcorp.org	773-878-0981	Housing/Homeless
mspiration corporation	www.mspirationcorp.org	773 070 0301	Immigrants/Refugees,
		2600 W. Peterson Ave.	Families, Youth/Teens,
		Suite 100	Education, Legal
Iraqi Mutual Aid Society	www.iraqimutualaid.org	773-409-4597	Aid/Advocacy
Japanese American		5415 N. Clark St.	Legal Aid/Advocacy,
Service Committee (JASC)	www.jaclchicago.org	773-728-7171	Education
Jewish Child & Family Services	www.jcfs.org	3145 W. Pratt Blvd 855- 275-5237	Disabilities, Family, Youth/Teens
Services	www.jcis.org	216 W. Jackson Blvd,	Toutily reens
		Suite 700	
JVS Chicago	https://www.jcfs.org/jvs	855-463-6587	Employment
		116 W. Illinois	
		Suite 4E	
Kids in Danger (KID)	www.kidsindanger.org	312-595-0649	Youth/Teens
Korean American			
Community Services -		4300 N. California	Family, Immigrants, Legal
HANA Center	www.kacschgo.org	773-583-5501	Aid, Seniors
		3945 N. Sheridan Rd.	
Lakeview Pantry	http://lakeviewpantry.org	773-525-1777	Food/Food Pantries
		33 North LaSalle	
Lawyers' Committee for		Suite 900	
Better Housing	www.lcbh.org	312-347-7600	Legal Aid, Housing
			Disabilities, Family,
LEEDA Services of Illinois,	https://www.autismspea	1607 W. Howard	Health, Youth/Teens,
Inc.	ks.org	773-274-9760	Housing
	www.letusbreathecollecti		
Let Us Breathe Collective	<u>ve.com</u>		Education
	lee to the second	6912 N. Glenwood Ave.	
Lifeline Theatre	www.lifelinetheatre.com	773-761-4477	Recreation, Youth/Teens
Lincoln Park Community		600 W. Fullerton	,
Shelter	www.lpcsonline.org	773-549-6111	Housing/Homeless
Mayor's Office for People with Disabilities	www.chicago.gov/city/en/depts/mopd.html	121 N. LaSalle Street	Disabilities, Education,
พานา บารสมแนยร	/uepts/mopd.ntmi	312-744-7050	Advocacy Disabilities, Family,
	https://www.mercyhousi	120 S. LaSalle, Suite 1850	Housing/Homeless,
Mercy Housing	ng.org/	773-409-4634	Seniors
Metropolitan Tenants	http://www.tenants-	1727 S. Indiana Ave.	
Organization	rights.org/	773-292-4980	Housing/Homeless
		1279 N. Milwaukee Ave.	
National Housing Services	1	4th Floor	
of Chicago (NHS Chicago)	www.nhschicago.org	773-329-4111	Housing/Homeless
Neumann Family Convices	www.neumannfamilyserv	5547 N. Ravenswood	Mental Health/Counseling,
Neumann Family Services	<u>ices.org</u>	773-769-4313	rieaitii/Couriselling,

			Disability, Housing, Health
Northside American Job Center	www.workforceboard.org	1145 W Wilson Ave. Suite 1933 773-334-4747	Employment
Northside Community	www.worktoreeboard.org	773 334 4747	Linployment
Development	www.northsidecdc.org		
Corporation/Northside	www.northsidecommunit	1016 W. Argyle	
Community Resources	<u>yresources.org</u>	773-989-4381	Family, Immigrants
		30 W Monroe St.	
	www.oakstreethealth.co	#1200	
Oak Street Health	<u>m</u>	844-871-5650	Seniors, Health
	www.panafricanassociati	6163 N. Broadway	
Pan-African Association	on.org	773-381-9723	Family, Immigrants
		6157 N. Clark St.	
Raven Theatre	www.raventheatre.com	773-338-2177	Recreation, Youth/Teen
Ravenswood Community			
Service c/o All Saints	http://www.ravenswoodc	4550 N. Hermitage Ave.	
Episcopal Church	ommunityservices.org/	773-769-0282	Food/Food Pantries
		2410 W. Lunt Ave.	
Red Door Animal Shelter	www.reddoorshelter.org	773-764-2242	Animals
		47F2 N. Broadway	Immigrants/Refugees,
		4753 N. Broadway Suite 401	Education, Employment, Health, Youth/Teens,
RefugeeOne	www.refugeeone.org	773-989-5647	Advocacy
		7.0 000 00 17	Education, Youth/Teen,
			Immigrants/Refugees,
		5120 N. Broadway	Employment, Domestic
Southeast Asia Center	www.se-asiacenter.org	773-989-6927	Violence
	https://www.chicagosfoo		
	dbank.org/locations/	6559 N. Glenwood Ave.	
St. Ignatius Church	stignatiusparish\	773-525-1777	Food/Food Pantries
		4827 N. Kenmore Ave.	
St. Thomas of Canterbury	www.stcuptown.com	773-878-5507	Food/Food Pantries
		4554 N. Broadway	
StreetWise	http://streetwise.org/	Suite 350 773-334-6600	Employment
Swedish Covenant	http://www.swedishcove	5145 N California Ave.	Health, Mental
Hospital	nant.org/	773-878-8200	Health/Counseling
	http://www.thenightmini	4711 N. Ravenswood Ave.	Housing/Homeless,
The Night Ministry	stry.org/	773-784-9000	Health
The People's Music	www.peoplesmusicschool	931 W. Eastwood Ave.	
School	.org	773-784-7032	Recreation
		7628 N Paulina St.	
The Recyclery Collective	www.therecyclery.org	773-363-5900	Recreation, Education
The Single Room Housing		501 N. Central Ave.	
Assistance Corporation	www.srhac.org	312-212-1212	Housing/Homeless
	https://www.chicagosfoo		
The Vineyard Christian	dbank.org/locations/	2495 Howard Street	- 1/5 15 · ·
Church of Evanston	stignatiusparish\	847-328-4544	Food/Food Pantries

			Health,
		4101 N. Ravenswood	Housing/Homeless,
		Main: 773-572-5500	Disabilities, Mental
Thresholds Psychiatric		Central Intake Line: 773-	Health/Counseling,
Rehabilitation Center	www.thresholds.org	572-5400	Education
		2422 Dempster St.	Immigrants/Refugees,
Tibetan Alliance of		Evanston, IL 60202	Education, Youth,
Chicago	www.tibetan-alliance.org	847-773-1111	Advocacy
TPAN (Test Positive		5537 N. Broadway	
Awareness Network)	www.tpan.com	773-989-9400	HIV/AIDS
		1400 W. Greenleaf Ave.	
		4534 S. Western	Mental
Trilogy		2840 N. Milwaukee Ave.	Health/Counseling
Uptown People's Law		4413 N. Sheridan Rd. 773-	
Center	www.uplcchicago.org	769-1411	Legal Aid/Advocacy
			Immigrants/Refugees,
			Employment, Health,
Vietnamese Association		5110 N. Broadway	Education, Youth/Teens,
of Illinois	www.hnvi.org	773-728-3700	Seniors
	https://www.chicagosfoo	_	
	dbank.org/locations/	4121 West Lake St.	
Vital Bridges	stignatiusparish\	773-525-1777	Food/Food Pantries
Voice of the People in		4861 N. Kenmore Ave.	
Uptown, Inc.	www.vophousing.com	773-769-2442	Housing/Homeless
White Crane Wellness	www.whitecranewellness	1657 W. Foster Ave.	
Center	.org	773-271-9001	Seniors
		845 W. Wilson Ave.	
		312-744-0073/1365; 312-	Family, Women/Domestic
WIC Program	www.fns.usda.gov/wic	742-3661	Violence
		3507 W. Lawrence Ave.	
	www.worldreliefchicago.	#208	Immigrants/Refugees,
World Relief Chicago	org	773-583-9191	Legal Aid/Advocacy
	http://www.youthjobcent	1114 Church St.	Employment, Youth/Teen
Youth Job Center	er.org/	847-864-5627	